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REAUTHORIZATION OF THE ADULT EDUCATION
~ ACT, 1984

TUESDAY, MARCIH 20, 1984

U.S. SENATE,
Susc OMMITTEE ON Enuc AT]ON ArTs AND HUMANITIES,
(0MMIT’I‘H~ oN Lasor anp HumMAN RESOURCES,
Washington, DC.

I‘he bubcommlttee met, pursuant to notice, at 10:08 a.m., in room
SD-562, Dirksen Senate Office Building, Senator Robert’ T. Staffoxd
(chairman of the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Senators Stafford, Quayle, and Pell.

-

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR STAFFORD

Senator StArrorp. The Subcommittee on Education, Arts and
Humanities will please come to order.

I think as the first order of business, the c]'mlrman and the rank-
ing member df this committee, will have to confess that as crea-
tures of habit we went, at 10 o’clock to our normal meeting room
for this committee only to find another meeting in progress, and
“the .chairman of the full committee somewhat horrified on the
thought that possibly two committees were going to attempt to
meet in ¢hat committee room at once.

But in any event, we apologize to our witnesses. That is what
caused us to be a little bit late.

Today, the Subcommittee on Education, Arts and Humanities is
meeting to hear testimony on the topic of adult education and pro-
posed amendments to Public Law 97-3717, the Adult Education Act.

Adult education is an issue of increasing importance to the well-
being of this' Nation. It recently has become a focus df heightened

ublic attention. In the 1983 report by the National Commission on

xcellence in Education, “A Nation at Risk,” we find that some 23
million American adults or one in every five, are functionally illit-
erate as defined by the 81mplest test ofyeveryday réading, writing,

and comprehension.

Adult illiteracy is found in every segment of society. Close to 1
million teenagers drop out of high school each year. Refugees and
immigrants with little or no facility with the English langua%e are
. entering the United States at an accelerating rate. As a result, the
annual cgst of illiteracy to-the Federal Government in the form of
welfare programs and unemployment compensation has been esti-
mated at over $6 billion. The actual figure may be much higher,
and this estimate does not even include those tax revenues lost by
the Go'vemment as a result of increased unemployment. In light of

(I
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the fact that 75 percent of all Americans out of work today have
inadequate xoddmg and writing skill, any efforts we can make to
reduce this problem are clearly in the Nation’s best interest.

I would like to take this opportunity to commend the President
for his rele in helping to increase this Nation’s awareness of exact-
ly how desperate this problem is. The administration also is to be
commended for its valuable efforts to combat illiteracy through co-
operation with the private sector. It is this Senator's §ntention to
embrace, in large part, the recommendations of the administration
set forth in its proposed bill. N

At this time, 1 would like t6 introduce today's witnesses. 1 am
particularly honored, as the subcommittee is, that Scecretary Bell is
cour first witness. Also the subcommittee would like to extend an
exceptionally warm welcome to our first panel, a group of adult
education students and teachers: Sister Teresa Murtha, who has
devoted many hours to teaching and organizing adult education
students; Ms. Naomi Yates, a GED recipient in Virgtnia; and Ms.
Cynthia Parker, an adult- education student from Philadelphia. Fol-
lowing this panel we will hear from State and local program direc-
tors, who will offer another view of this program. They will discuss
particular problems confronting their State programs.

Finally, I want to welcome two individuals, Dr. Eyre and Mr.
Ventura, who-have an important national vantage point from
which to discuss this issue. ‘

benaior Pell, do you have an opening statement?

Senator PELL. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and 1 thank
you for conducting this morning’s hearing on:the Reauthorization
of the Adult Kducation Act. I would like to express my own appre-
ciation for the administration’s effort to highlight the sngmf”cant
problems we face in the area of adult illiteraéy.

It is shocking that we have approximately 26 mllllon (llltexate
adults in our country. The administration is to be commended for
its effort in publicizing this statistic and drawing public attention
to the severity of the problem

I 'am disappointed, though, ‘that the administration has not also X

favored an increase in funds for adult education. I personally have*
been a strong advocate of this progrdm since its inception in 1966,
because it is one of the most beneficial, cost effective education pro-
grams. It has enabled new immigrants to learn English, gain in-
struction-at reading, writing and computing: It has helped Indians,
refugees and bilingual adults to enter. the workplace with a profi-
ciency in basic skills they lacked. It has helped mllllons of adults to
improve their employment status.

To my mind, the real strength and wealth of our Natlon is the
sum total of the education and the character of her people. In this
regard, I can think of no better investment than in the education
of the illiterate or'the functionally illiterate. Moving such a popula-
tion from functional illiteracy to an eighth grade level and beyond
is obviously a benefit to us in society. ¢

I would like to thank the witnesses for coming here this morn-
ing. I look forward to their testimony. I must apologize for leaving
shortly, because my other committee—the Foreign Relations Com-
mittee—is also considering El Salvador which is a contentious

-
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issue. ThiS\matter will probably take all day and I will hot be able
to stay, but look forward to examining the testimony.

I would like, at this moment, to particularly welcome Sister The- -
resa Murtha, who is Director of the Providence, RI, Adult Learning
Center. She is also a member of the National Council on Adult and
Continuing Education and vice chair of the Rhode Island Council of
Public School Education Directors. , .

We, in Rhode Island, are particularly proud of the work she has
done with adults, immigrants, and refugees, and at the risk of em-
barrassing her, I would like to mention that she has been known as
one of the most loving people in a position where the spirit of love
and a belief that a student can succeed motivates the pupils to do
well in their basig skills prograr. t ]

We are very lucky to have her. I am sorry if I am not here when

.she actually speaks. | particularly want to Welcome Secretary Bell
with whom I have enjpyed working these past séveral years.

Senator StaFrorp. Thank you very much, Senator Pell.

« At this point we will enter Senator Quayle’s opening statement,
into the record as he was detained for a short time and will be join-
ing us later. :

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR QUAYLE

Senator QuAayLE. I want to thank the Chairman, my good friend
from Vermont, for holding this hearing today on an important law
that provides hope gnd skills to millions of Americans a year. The
Adult Education Act, enacted in 1965, has served over 10 million
adults, and programs exist in every State and the territories.

This act provides these adults with skills basic to sucgess in our
society. We here today take for granted our ability to ‘read and
write. But there are millions of Americans who can neither read
nor write, and 23 million Americans who are functionally illiterate
and lack the basic reading and writing skills to live and compete in
our complex world, ’ )

Imagine what your life would be like not being abtt~to read.
Imagine the life of a delivery man who had to find delivery loca--
tions my matching up the letters of the street address with the let-
ters on the street signs. In one case, this man had to drive around
for 3 days to find the street sign that matthed the sequence of let-
ters written on the package, all because he couldn’t read a map
and because he was too embarrassed to admit that he couldn’t
read. That man knew that he had to keep up his elaborate facade
or he would lose his job. There more people than we think in
this situation—out of the mains ream—living with their secret.
They are unemployed frequently, but more often they are under-
employed, as well as cut off from hundreds of other activities such
as reading a book to a child, helping with homework, reading a
recipe or, more importantly, reading labels and directions on food
and medicine products. :

The adult education programs in my State of Indiana-served a
total of 25,520 people in 1982-83. Of these, 4,300 achieved GED’s,
almost 2,000 got jobs as a direct result of their training, over 1,000
more got better jobs and 500 were removed from welfare. Many

!
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thousand others accomplished the goals they set for themselves or
saichieved an eighth grade pxoﬁcwncy

The adult education programs are sensitive to the needs of the
client and they are accessible. In Indiana programs are conducted
in schools, Slme hospitals; agencies for handicapped adults and in
libraries during the day and the evening; a van has been used to
reach isolated rural clients in southwest Indiama; and one program
in a city with high unemploynient enrolled some 200 adults in a
GED program at the request of the locg industry.

The Adult Education Act providés $tates with flexibility to carry
out these programs and Federal dollars to help combat the problem
of illiteracy. | also want to applaud the President and the Secre-

tary of Education for attracting attention to this problem through
their initiative on adult illiteracy and I am pleased that the admin-
‘istration has sent up their reauthorization bill showing their con-
tinued support for these programs. ‘

Mr. Chairman, 1 ‘support the reauthorization of the adult educa-
tion programs and look forward to working with you on speedy pas-
sage of a bill to do so. Thank you again for holding this hearing. 1
look forward to hearing from our witnesses.

Senator Srarrorp. Now, Mr. Secretary, we would be very happy
to hear from you. We have your printed statement, and we will say
pm(ved however you may wish. Summarize it and we will place it
all in the record or read it, whichever you wish. .

STATEMENT OF HON. T.H. BELL, SECRETARY, U.S. DEPARTMENT
OF EDUCATION, ACCOMPANIED BY DR. ROBERT M. WORTHING-
TON, ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR VOCATIONAL AND ADULT
EDUCATION; AND PAUL V. DELKER, DIRECTOR, DIVISION OF
ADULT EDUCATION SERVICES, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF, EDUCA-
TION

Secretary BeLL. Mr. Chairman, 1 will just summarize the state-
ment. It is only 4% pages long, but 1 will even be more brief than
that so we can get right to your questions.

I would like to explain the objectives of the administration’s
pxoposed legislation, and then Dr. Worthington, our Assistant Secre-

tary for Vocational and Adult Education, and Dr. Paul Delker, who
is the Director of Adult Education and I will respond to questnons
) Over the last several years, we have had annually abeut

2,200,000 adults in this program. It is interesting to note that since
l‘)72 when 26 percent of the funding came from State and local
sources that we now, find, as of 1982, the State contribution up to
0b percent of the funding. This shows how the &'¢deral money and
the encouragtment and the national leadership on this program
have been successful.

As the chairman indicated in his opening statement, we do have
a President’s Adult lliteracy Initiative with a lot of emphasis on
private sector support in solving the adult literacy problem, and we
have a number of prominent companies and corporations and a Slg
nificant number of colleges and universities that are helping us m
this effort.
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The principal purpose of the legislation that we have proposed is
to permit greater State and local flexibility over the use of funds,
and at the same time, insure that the major focus of the progran
continues to be basic literacy for adults. : .

Ofher purposes of our bill are to increase the involvement of the
private sector in the delivery .of adult education services and to
permit the Department to collect data that we need on program op-
erations and to give this subcommittee, Mr. Chairman, information
that you'll be asking about in the years ahead.

Just a few items about our bill, then 1 will be througlf here. First
of all, we are proposing to delete the requirements that have been
on the books for years that States use no more than 20 percent of

- their grant money to serve the institutionalized adults.

This is a bit of a redundancy because the ‘average is only 5 per-
cent, and the cap is really not necessary. So to remove this prohibi-
tion is a bit of legislative housecleaning since it is not necessary
"and does not need to be in the statute. ' .

Then we would like to remove the provision that at least 10 per-
cent of the.grant money be for demonstration projects and for
teacher training, to give the States more flexibility in utilizing
their funds; and again, we do not feel that removal of that require-
ment is a problem. ’

We think the more we can leave latitude for decisions to the
State and local levels, the more we will be able to accommodate dif-
ferent conditions among all of our 50 States.

At the same time, we do not propose to eliminate the restriction
that States use mo more than 20 percent of their funds for high
school equivalency programs, and the reason that we would like to
leave that particular requirement there is that it insures that the
dollars will be focusing upon the more needy clientele, those that
are really lacking in basic literacy.

We do not want to see the program shift to where it is emphasiz-
ing high school completion to the neglect of those that cannot func-
tion in a literate way, which ought to be the prime requirement.

We would also propose in our bill that we amend the law'that
defines an adult for purposes of participating in the program. That
definition is now any person who has attained the age of 16 and
*who is out of school. -

There are four States that have a compulsory attendence law
lower than that. Mississippi is down at only 13. And Maryland,
Louisiana, and Arkansas have age 15. We would like to see the pro-
gram serve dropouts who are below the compulsory attendance age
law and might be needing these services.

So we think that if we amend that definition so that it comports
with whatever the State's compulsory attendance age is, we would
have a better provision in our statute.

The additional changes provided in the bill are intended to
strengthen our adult literacy effort on the national level. I sense,
Mr. Chairman, a need for a small amount of discretionary money
to serve some nationwide and some national needs, and so we have,
in the bill, a proposal for a set-aside not to exceed 5 percent for
doing demonstration projects, doing more research.

I might point out to the chairman that the University of Texas
study tHat defined functional illiteracy and gave us the numbers

36-1650 O -84- -2
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and the index for estimating adult illiterates is quite a bit out of
date. We do not have the discretionary funds nay to update that
need.

We also think that for a small amount of money, we can stimu-

Jlate more industry—education partnerships. So we would like to

have a small and limited fund for ndtlondl priorities and national
demonstration projects.

I might also emphasize, Mr. Chairman, that we thmk the poten-
tial of computers and computer software in this area is great, and
we would like to have a'small amount of money to help in the de-
velopment of the technology to meet the needs of adult illiterates.

So that is the reason for our proposal that we have a qmall o-
percent set-aside for national priorities.

] would emphasize that the bill will also amend the requirements
of the State plan to clarify the Department of Education's author-
ity to collect data on students, programs, and expenditures so that
we can provide you more information and give more xellable re-
ports on the progress that is being made.

I would also emphasize that we propose some minor changes in
the State allocation formula in order to get g more equitable’ a}lo—
cation to the outlying areas and territories. \ P

Some of our outlying territories under the fo:mula get about a
$15 to $16 per capita allocation contrasted to the nationwide aver-
age of about $1.63. We think we ought to shift that a bit to make it
a little bit more in line with serving adults wherever they might
be. .
We would like to amend the statute on State advisory councils.
We think there is a little bit too much redtape there now, and we
would also like to repeal some unfunded and unneeded authoriza-
tions that are in the bill that relate to elderly and adult immi-
grants. They can participate in the program at State discretion,
and these are program areas that hdve not been funded for a long
time.

We also propose to eliminate the State matching and mainte-
nance of effort requirements since they really have not been very
meaningful, and the average State match exceeds 10 percent by a
considerable amount.

I will. touch on another point Mr. Chairman, and then I will-be
through. There has been some discussion about the authorization
level. Our proposal would have an authorization level of $100 mil-
lion for 1985 and then such sums as necessary after that. Our
budget for this year calls for $100 million, so we would like to
plead that we stay by that this year during this very tight fiscal
period, and then after this year that the statute read “suesh sums
as necessary.’ ’

Another controversial area, that we think is necessary but about
which we are hearing some complaint is a provision in the law that
profitmaking educational institutions be permitted to participate.

1 would emphasize that the money would still be under State
control and under the control of State authorities, but the present
law would prohibit a proprietary school, a typical business college,
or a trade school, from participating in the program, and there
may be some exceptional cases where that is necessary.

o
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I would emphasize, Mr. Chairman, that we permit both these
-types of institutions and the adults to receive services under the
student aid program, and we would like to see profitmaking educa-
tional institutions eligible to participate in providing adult educa-
tion services.

I would emphasize agam that we are proposing to leave all of
this under the control of State authorities. They could allocate so
much money there or they could allocate np money to profit-
making institutions. At the present time, the law prohibits any
‘participation.

That, then, is a brief summary, and we are p11v1leged to be
before you to discuss the bill. We appreciate your interest and sup-
port in the legislation, Mr. Chairman, and we are ready to respond
to questions.

Senator STArroOrRD. Thank you very much, Mr. Secretary. It is
always a pleasure to have you join this committee to help us in our
deliberations, and this Senator makes no secret of his admiration
of the way you have handled the Department of Education since
you have been its Secretary.

It is my intention to introduce the administration’s bill for the
administration. By that, I do not promise that we may not make
. some changes in it in this committee, both fiscally and possibly oth-
erwise, but basically we think it is a pretty good bill, and I would
be very happy to see that it gets introduced.
 Secretary BeLL. We are well aware that we propose and you dis-
pose, Mr. Chairman. We appreciate that. [Laughter.] .

Senator STarrorD. Well, we both have to keep an eye on David
Stockman when we are thinking about that.

Secretary BeLL. That is cérrect. [Laughter.] I might add that I
am proud that this time we do not have a proposed reduction in
adult education, and 1 am pleased that Dave gave us that kind of
support.

Senator Starrorp. I will say, Mr. Secretary, that the funding
» proposals for the entire educational programs of the country this
year, I think, are a tribute to your own work and dedication and
probably not the wishes of some members of the administration,
and we salute you for the numbers that you have come up with.

In your remarks last September, Mr. Secretary, when the White
House launched its adult literacy initiative, you were quoted as
saying, “Funétional literacy correlates highly to crlme rates and it
obviously relates to the great unemployment problem.”

These are both very serious concerns. Would you be willing to
comment further on them? 4

Secretary BELL. Yes. We find that most of the inmadtes in prisons
are high school dropouts and a high number of them, a shockingly
high number of them, from studies that we followed; are function-
ally illiterate. I think it is just obvious to all of us that in today’s
society those who have an 1nability to read at a threshold level of
understanding and who do not have at least some kind of command
of mathematics really are so disadvantaged that they-cannot work.

We find a high correlation between unemployment and educa-
tion level, and those were/the points I was making in my com-
ments.
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Senator Starrorn. The 1982 evaluation ofsadult education pro-
grams by your depaitment identified 2,2311,8&?&11’(i(‘ipnnts. Clearly
in view of these numbers, we have an enormous task ahead of us in
order to meet the needs of 23 million illiterate adults.

How does the Department of Education plan to address this gap
between growing needs and available services in the future?

“Secretary Beu.-We are presently working to enlist the help of a
significant number of our higher education institutions. Now, that
may seem a little bit curious, Mr. Chairman, but we are findigg
that adults who are marginally literate or functionally illiterate
are very, very reluctant to go to the school where the little chil-
dren are-to receive instruction, and it helps their s¢lf-image if they
can go to a college to receive this instruction.

By capitalizing on the idealism of our college, student bodies, we
are finding among them a surprising readiness and willingness to
provide tutoring services. Another component of our effort is a pro-
posal that we have described before Senator Weicker's Appropria-
tions Subcommittee to increase dramatically the work-study pro-
gram. By so-doing, college students who have part-time jobs, a sig-
nificant number of them, could spend their work-stady hours in
this worthy endeavor. . : .

We have 18 pilot institutions which have agreed to work with us
this year even without the added work-study money. This is a big
centerpiece of our efforts and includes some very prestigious insti-

“tutions. Community colleges and others are participating, and we

are finding an eagerness on the part of the colleges, a surprising
eagerness, from my point of view, to respond.

Then wé have been in touch with some adul? literacy interest
groups. We have the AOIP, the Assault on llliteracy Program, a
group of black leaders led by black ministers and other groups, and
we recently held a series of workshops in the department with
them. They are anxious to be responsive through their volunteer
efforts and through their church organizations.

I might add that that is all the more reason why we need a small
discretionary fund to lend some assistance to national groups such
as this through which we get enormous assistance.

We also have companies like B. Dalton Bogksellers and McGraw-
Hill which are establishing foundations and assisting in this
regard. I want to be careful that I do not describe some magical
response occurring without the' Adult Education Act appropriation.
We need our $100 million appropriation this year, and I wish to
emphasize that. There is an enormous need, and we cannot solve it
all with volunteers, If 1 were to sit here and imply that, then I
would not be forthright about the problem. )

I think we can do an enormous amgunt more than we have done
by investing in such sources. We havg an awareness program, and
we are going'to have a media campaign prometing volunteer com- .
mitment. The public service endeavors of the broadcasting institu-
tions will correlate and highlight -what colleges and others are
doing to promote adult literacy. )

We are trying to generate a massive campaign how in this
regard. It is going to be tough with our limited funds, but we want
to do the very most we can with what we have. “\

12
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Senator Starrorp. Mr. Secretary, I do not know that you men-

" tioned the number but you pretty well covered the additional ques-

tions we had in mind. We note that apparently an additional $310

million is involved in the college level work-study programs you
just testified about. _ .

Secretary BELL. Yes, sir, that is correct. We have had a bit of dif-
ficulty persuading our colleagues in appropriations to support that.
I am hoping we™tan get it this time because it is so important to
this effort. ‘

Part of the problem is that it is related to the dther campus-
based programs. As the chairman knows, we have constantly
wanted to get to-a one-loan and one-grant and one work-study pro-
gram. So it gets tied up in the controversy over that.

I hope the higher education community will not confuse the two
to the point that we lose these funds. We will get a tremendous
amount of service from our colleges if we can be successful.

Senator STAFFORM Thank you very much, Mr. Secretary. You

. have answered the questions I had in mind. I would like to reserve,
there being no ebjection, the right of other members of the commit-
tee who cannot be here this morning to submit a few questions if
they wish to. Would that be agreeable? '

Secretary BeLL. Mr. Chairman, we really appreciate your spon-
soring this bill for us.

Senator StAFFoRD. I am glad to do it.

Secretary BeLL. We will work closely with you. We know the art
of the possible has to take place, and if you have to do some adjust-
ing on our proposed bill, we want to work with you.

Senator STAFFORD. Thank you. We will see that there is coopera-
tion here. _

Secretary BeLL. Very good.

Senator StArrorD. Thank you.

[The prepared statement of Secretary Bell follows:]
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Statement of

’
. T. H. Bell, Secretary of HEducation
- before the

v Subcommittee on Education, Arts, and Humanities

Senate Committee on Labor and Human Resources

March 20, 1984

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Subcommittee:
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of the Administration's

proposal to reauthorize, simplify, and improve the Adult Education Act. This
proposal 1s an important part of our effort to raise the level of adult

ﬂh - literacy in America, and I am very pleased that it has already received con-

siderable interest and support from you and other members of the Subcommittee.

Today I would like to explain the basic objectives of this legislation, out-
-

line its major provisions, and clarify the Administration's position on
a few 1ssues over which we may be in disagreement with some members of the
Subcommittee. Dr. Worthington and I will then be happy to answer your
questions.

Mr. Chairman, the adult education-program assists adults in acquiring
basic skills and in achieving secondary school equivalency. For the last
several years, about 2.2 million adults have been served by the program

annually. Many of these are among the Nation's most disadvantaged citizens.
A decade ago ;dult education was mainly a Fedcr;l effort; in 1972, only 26
percent of the funding came from State and local sources. By 1982, the
State and local share had increased to 55 percent. This increase in non-

Federal effort has been accompanied by an expansion in the range of providers.

~. Today adult education takes place nof\only in the public schools but under

ERIC -
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the suspices of community-based organﬁzations, churches, llsraricu, labox /// e
unions, and other organizations and insti®utipns. We view both of thcscL
trends as highly desirable, and we want to-sece them continue. ] v
Through the President's Adult Literacy Initfative, private secctor support
for adult literacy programs is belng sought, and citizens across the country
are being cuncouraged to serve as volunteers in local programs. These efforts
will mean that more pecople will b; involved in adult education and more will
be served, without an increase in Federal, State or local expenditures for
the Program.
+ -
Our adult education reauthorization bill 1s a}su intended to strengthen -

the nationwide adult.literucy effort. This bill is based on a belief that
the adult cducation program {8 generally working well, that it addresses un.
important and continuing national need, and that only minor changes in the
program are needed. The principal purpose of the legis]ation is to permit
greater State and local flexibility over the use of funds,.while ensuring
that the major focus of the program continues to be achieving basic )literacy
for adults. Other purposes of our bill include increasing the involvement
of the private sector in the delivery of adult education Services, permitting
the Department to collect basic data on program operations, und authorizing
services for young adﬁlts not currently eligible for participation in the
program.

I would 1ike to describe briefly how a few of the more important proposed
changes in current law would work. First of all, we are proposing to delete
requirements that States use no more than 20 percent of their grant to serve -
the institutionalized, and that they use at lcast 10 percent of their grant
for special demonstration projeccts and teacher training, We believe that

decisions about the level of resources Roing into these activities are

O
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best left to State and local offictals. On the orhef hand, we do not proposey
5 .
to eliminate the restrxiction that States use no more than 20 percent of their

funds for high gchool chuivalency programs. This provision ensures -that most

program funds are used to pruvide basic literacy {instruction to adult fllftet-

ates, who are the needtest clientele, and who may be more difficult to

recruit and ‘serve than the secondary—level population.

A second proposed amendment would make a minor modification in the
defintition of au "adult.” Current law defines an adult as an individual

who has attained the age of sixtgen, and any “adult™ who is out of school

and has not completed high school is eligible to participate in,the program,

, .
which clearly intends to serve younger dropouts. Our bill would change the
N

definition of “adult” to "a person who is beyond the age of compulsary school

attendance under State law.” This would meaun that, {n those few States

where the age of compulsory school attendance 1s below age 16, school dropouts

Ll

of age 13, 14, and 15 could participate in adult cducatjon. This technica
change would allow provision of needed services to dropout youth at a crgzj:nl
period of their lives.

Additional changes provided for in the bill are intended to strengthen
our adult literacy effort at the national level. The f(irst such pro&&sion
would permit the Department to set agide up to five percent of the adult
education approprintion»for national programs. Natlqnal research, develop-
ment , and dis;emination activities are authorized as a categorical pr;gram
in current law, but this program has not been funded for several years.
Authority to set aside funds for national programs would permit the Depart-
ment to undertake such activities as establishing industry-education partner-

ships for adult literacy, assessing and validating educational technology

and computer softwnre designed for use in adult education, and evaluating



2

[E

O

RIC

13

-4 -
dlffcre“t methods for expanding the reach of adult education through the
‘ .
us{ ot volunteers. Thd bill would also amend the requirements of the State

-

plan to clarify the Depa[ln«nt'u author{ty To collect data on students,

’

programs, and expendltures. This specific authority, which 1s not contalned

in current law, would simply permit us to assemble the basic information

mneeded to assess the performance of the.program in relation to program

4
object {ves and ndational needs.

Other amendments included I{n the bill would: (1) make a minor change 1%

the State allocation formula In order to provide for a more equitable alloca-

t{on to the Outlying Areas; (2) rcduéc current intrusive requirements relating
to’Stnte advisory councils; (3f repeal unfunded and‘unncedcd authorizations
for special prng&nms~fdr tho‘cldcr]y and adult imnlgrants; (4) eliminate
State matching nndlmnlntcﬁnnccof—cffort requirements; and (5) make certain
other téchnical chnngcst

Before closing, I would like to address two 1ssues about which I believe
there 1s some controversy. ‘The first 18 the authorization of appropriations.
Gur bill wéuld authorize $100 million for fiscal ;car ]985, the game as our
budget request and 8180 the same as the 1984 appropriation, and "such sums
as may be ;cccssnryf for fiscal years 1986 through 1989. Qc have been asked
1f we could endorse a 1985 authorization at a higher level. We cannot.
S$100 million 18 a fair and sufficgcnt 1985 budget level for adult education
and we see no reason to amend the Presldent's budgct’rcqueat. The request .
for future years may be higher or lower, but iq will be decided on the basis
of program needs in relation to other demands on Federal resources.

A second i8sue 18 the inclusion of for-profit entities as eligible

reciplents of funds under the Act. Our bill would amend current law to per-

mit private, for-profit agencies, organizations, and institutions to carry

36-150 O—B84-——3 1 7
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out adult education programs. We understand that gome wmembers of the edu-

-5 =

cation community would prefer that this change not be .made. .Ue strongly

prefer that for-profit entities be made eligible to receive funds. In goue
;\\areas of the country it may be imp&snlble to reach needy students except

'througﬁ for-profit fnstitutions. In other areas the proprletary schools /

may complement the efforts of other providers by reaching persons who have

been left outvof the other programs. In many cases, the oporPtlons of mar-

ket farces may make them more- responsive to local needs and more efficient

in p;ovldlng scervices. Hg bcllevé,that decisions on the mix of public,

private non-proflt, and pr;prlétnry programs to be funded should be left to

State officials and should not be circumscribed by the Federal”statute.

At this time Dr. Worthington and I will take your qnegtlons.

Senator Starrorp. Now, the committee would invite the first
panel. Sister Theresa Murtha, coordinator, Providence Adult Edu-
cation Program of Providence, who was very nicely noted by Sena-
tor Pell. Ms. Naomi Yates, director, Braddock Community Center,
Fairfax, VA, and Cynthia Parker, a student, adult education pro-
gram, Philadelphia, PA.

If.you will come to the witness table, we would appreciate it. One
thing we never have enough of here is time. 1 thinﬁ you have been
warned that we would appreciate your summarizing your state-
ments in 5 minutes. :

In each case your.full statement which has been submitted to the
committee will bet placed in the record as if read, and, Sister, we

“~would hear from you.

STATEMENTS OF SISTER THERESA MURTHA, COORDINATOR,
PROVIDENCE ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAM, PRO"]DENCE, RI;
NAOMI YATES, DIRECTOR, BRADDOCK COMMUNITY CENTER,
FAIRFAX, VA; AND CYNTHIA PARKER, STUDENT, ADULT EDU-
CATION PROGRAM, PHILADELPHIA, PA '

Sister THERESA. Thank you, Senator Stafford.

I am Sister Theresa Murtha, coordinator of Providence Adult
Education in Providence, RI. I am privileged to be here to tell you
about our program, most important about our students, and I rep-
resent here today all Providence residents who have been benefici-
aries of our services, those who are currently enrolled and those
who do not know us as yet and to whom we reach out continuously.

The Providence Adult Education Program provides instruction in
adult basic education, English as a second language, and prepara-

ition for the general education development diploma. Qur target
population includes those 16 years of age and older who are not at-

_ | 18 . -
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tending school and who are uneducated, undereducated, functional-
ly illiterate and/or of limited or no EnMish-speaking ability.

Our gonl is to teach this population® and to encourage them to
continue their education to completion of receipt of their high
school equivalency diploma and to make available to them the
means to secure training that will enable them to become more
employable, productive and responsible citizens.

Providence has operated a successful program since the year of
the inception of the Adult Education Act, 1965-66.

The 1980 census indicated that over 49,900 adults over the age of
18 in the city of Providence had not completed grade 11. Many of
that number never did enter high school, arld the number does not
include the high school dropouts besween the ages of 16 and 18.

The same census shows that over 28,000 Providence adults over *
18 speak English poorly or not at all. Again, this @oes not include-
the 16 to 18 age bracket.

In order to reach the population most in need and in keeping
with the goal and problem statement of the Rhode Island Depart-
ment of Education, more than 80 percent of our students are those
who have not yet attained ninth grade level or who do not speak
English.

To serve these students at acceptable lgvels is a costly endeavor
since advancement at these levels require smaller group instruc-
tion and at a greater intensity.

As recently as last month, the number of functionally illiterate
students enrolled in our classes increased so that it was necessary
- to relieve two teachers from their classes. They were reading spe-
cialists who are now floating amidst our satellite classes to reach
those students below the fourth grade reading level. We are hoping
that this will enable the regular classroom teacher to work with
}he_students above fourth grade level to move them on more quick-
y.
Thirty-three countries are represented among our students cur-
rently enrolled. In addition, our students come to us from the
greater Providence area, including 12 other local communities. *

Providence Adult Education works toward full cooperation with
the Vocational Training for Adults Program in a mutual exchange
of services. Students are referred from the vocational program in
cases where upgrading of-skills and English are necessary, while
thosé in our basic education and English classes are encouraged to
enroll in career training when they reach an acceptable level: of
achievement. It is our hope that with this coordination Providence
will soon have a comprehensive adult education program encom-
passing basic skills, English as a second language and vocational
training, which will bring adults in need to a greater self-sufficien-
Cy. \ ) 2y
The State of Rhode Island\'provides no direct funding to our pro-
gram. The’ city of Providence contributes about 11 percent. Federal
dollars are our major means of support, and we thank you for that.
We ask you to aggressively seek to preserve and increase that sup-
port. .

When compared to funding for other programs, adult education
receives comparatively little for the monumental task facing it.
More illiterate adults are coming forward to acknowledge their
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needs and to ask lor help. This causes our population to increase
and the apparent willingness to come forward brings about the
need for more qualified teachers, counsellors and outreach workers
to provide more intensity to students at this level. .

Budget cuts have always been traumatic, but at this time, with
increased numbers of adults being identified with serious educa-
tional needs, our services would be inadequate to meet the demand
to provide quality services.

Among the services rthat we provide and in addition to instrue-
tion is counselling to assist adults in adjusting to study, assisting
adults in finding employment, eradicating the feeling of failure as
well ay job search, job pl] cement, financial aid instruction, post-sec-
ondary school applications, job applications, class placement and
absentee followup.

Instructors of adult students in begmnmg ESL classes, often
become excited about successes that are sometimes judged insignifi-
cant by the lay person. Often the greatest success is crossing the
threshold of the classroom. The rate of progress toward mastry of

- the very complex English language is quite modest, especially

when the students are illiterate in their native language It is the
determination and eagerness of the students to become functioning
and contributing members of society that initially motivates t

to undertake a task that once begun must often appear to be insur-
mountable. It is the small successes that inspires them to continue
in their pursuit.

One of our students who progressed to successful completion of
the -GED tests is now enrolled in a graphics course at Rhode Island
School of Design. She works part-time in an advertising business
writing ads and plans to advance to doing art layouts soon.

Another student who obtained her GED diploma is doing book-
keeping and correspondence for her husband who is self-employed
1n the transportation bisiness.

Then there 1s another success experienced by a Southeast Asian
woman who was able to telephone her landlord and speak enough
English to explain that there was no hot water in her tenement.
She got results.

Another refugee felt a great deal of success when, after receiving
an overdue notice from the library, was able to explain to the li-
brarian that her H-year-old daughter believed the book had been
given to her to keep.

Another has overcome his feeling of helplessness in an English-
speaking society to the point that he holds a part-time job painting
and takes the bus to most of the sites at whicll he is working. He is
no longer afraid of being lost since he can now ask and answer
questions concerning directio%‘s.

Another woman works to help supplement her husband’s mini-
mum_ wage salary. There ar¢ no otger Indochinese working with
her. She was most concerned that she would not-understand the di-
rections her boss would give her. She practiced the sentences she
felt she would need most. “I'm sorry. I do not understand. Please
repeat what you said slowly.” And worked up the courage to take
the job.

There is another success stolky. China probably has about a 100-
word English vocabulary and has mastered about two dozen surviv-

-
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al sentences. Not a very impressive record to the untrgined eye.
Howevyer, both student and teacher are delighted. She héis been in
this country for 3 year® and had becn terrified to venture out of
the house and then only with family members. Her success story
began the day she meekly walked into a classroom behind her
nephew. Her success heightened the day her nephew took a full-
time job, withdrew from class and she had the courage to continue
attending. ’

A student” who dropped out of school in the seventh grade had
displayed unusual perseverance. She attended basic skill classes
and pre-GED classes and having taken the five tests was lacking
one point. She returned to study and recently achieved-@er goal of
receiving her GED diploma. ;

Another student was promoted to litutenant on the North Provi-
dence Volunteer Fire Department and feels that his improvement
in reading had a great deal to do with his promotion.

A 46-year-old gentleman was brought to my office by his brother.
He had lost his job because his employer left him a note requesting
. a particular job be done. He was_a maintenance man, could net
- read the note and was fired because the directive had been ignored.

The success in this case was his acknowledgement for the first time
that he was unable to read.

N Another man had a reputation as an excellent worker for the
railroad. His supervisor appreciated his workmanship and cévered
for his illiteracy by completing forms for him. His supervisor an-
nounced his upcoming retirement and the worker came to one of
our classes frantically looking for help to learn to read quickly.
This was his first step towards success.

While 1 could go on at length presenting one success story after
the other, it is also necessary that 1 acknowledge that there are
some areas in which we are not providing the ‘quality of service for
which our program has been known over the past 18 years.

When so many functionally illiterate adults are coming to our
classes, we would like to be able to work with them in much small-
er groups. Unfortunately, this is a luxury we cannot afford. This
demand which is so great does not promise to diminish in the very
near future.

Our program continues from year to year trying to maintain
services at the same level. Purchase of computers which would
permit individualization is not within view. Many of our students
are parents who should be brought to an appreciation of education
which would be reflected in the lives of their children. Additional
qualified teachers, counsellors and outreach workers would provide
added strength to our program and in turn to the residents of the
City of Providence.

I thank you for the opportunity to, present our successes and
needs to you.

Senator StarrorDp. Thank you very much, Sister. We would next
ask Ms. Yates if she would go, ahead, the Director of Braddock
Community Center.

Ms. Yates, I have looked at your written statement. It' is short
enough to fit in well in_northern New England. [Laughter.] We
would be pleased to have you read it or summarize it, whichever
you wish. ‘
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Ms. YAaTes. Thank you. Mr. Chairman and members of the com-
mittee, my name is Naomi Yates. I live in Fairfax County, VA. For
the last 13 years, I have been the director of the Braddock Commu-
nity Center which is sponsored by the Department of Recreation. I
received my GED in April 1982, after participating in adult educa-
tion classes off and on for 9 years. For most of those 9 years, there
has been an adult education class held 2 mornings a week in my
community center for people in the local community and the sur-
rounding areas.,

The community I work in is a rural part of Fairfax County
which has both the.richest and the poorest people in the county.
The community c (‘%{e; serves mainly those people who are poor
and who need education the most. | f};el that getting my GED has
set a good example for people in this community. At %east 10 people
have come into the program because they feel if 1 can do it, they
can too.

Some of the things we learn in class are reading, writing and
math. Some people come to’study to get a GED. Some want to get a
job or to keep their job. Let me tell you about some of the people.
Ginny attended classes and then got her GED. Now she is working
as a receptionist at Chantilly High School which is in Fairfax
County. The last time 1 heard from her, that is what she was doing.
Mia came also even though she did not pass the GED test. But she
learned a lot of English here. She came for 2 years. She could
hardly speak English at first. She got herself a job at the Hair Cut-
tery in Centreville once she learned enough English. Barbara, she
attended classes for about 3 years. She got her GED. Now she goes
to Northern Virginia Community College in Manassas. She is
studying psychology. She is really badly handicapped with cerebral
pasly. Sara, she comes for math. She has already a job with the
telephone company. Before she could do the job all right, but now
she has to learn some math because they are changing over to com-
puters. I think adult education really helps this community.

We do not learn in class only. We have taken these people on a
lot of trips, too. One time we went to the courthouse when someone
from the community was on trial. Most people had never even been
there before. I think people understood a little better how the court
worked. Then we came to Capitol Hill one time. We went to the
Kennedy Center, the Smithsonian, the Air and Space Museum. I
had never been to those places and the other people had not either.
We are going to the Smithsonian again on March 22 and then to
the White House in April.

Adult educaton has really affected my life. I began attending
classes while 1 was working full-time. I had to fit it in around my
job so it took me a long time. But I never gave up. I had to work on
reading and English especially. Math was the third thing I had to
work on. Both reading and spelling helped me on the job. I have to
write so many reports to my supervisors in the recreation depart-
ment.

But the main way it has helped me is with my self esteem. 1
really feel better about myself. Now when I train part-time assist-
ants at the center who are in college or who even finished college, I
feel more confident. Before I used to feel out of place. But now it is
really different.
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And my family is realli proud\of me, too. My daughter is in col-
lege now. My studying helped me to help her with her studies
when she was in high school and now I even can help her with her
college work. And my sister, once I did it, she knew it could be
done. Before that, she just stayed home.

I like knowing I can help tutor the adults who come to class at
the community center. I like knowing that they are following my
example. Adult education has helped so many people in the com-
munity. I hope there will alwasy be adult education programs for
these people.

Thank you.

Senator Starrorp. Thank you very much, Ms. Yates, for a very
good statement. _

Now, the committee will be véry pleased, Ms. Parker, to hear
from you. You are from Philadelphia.

Ms. PArkER. Thank you, Senator Stafford. -

My name is Cynthia Parker and I am from Philadelphia. I am 30
years old and have three children who are doing beautifully in
school. My children have a lot of respect for me for attending an
Adult Basic Education class, and it is with pride when they ask me
what I did in class each day. And I am just as proud when 1 tell
them 41l the things that I have learned.

My mother raised four children all by herself while working full-
time. I am number three of two boys and two girls. My older broth-
er and sister are high school graduates. My younger brother died
early in life from an appendicitis attack. So in a way I was left
alone and was different from my other brothers and sisters.

I did not do well in school. Everyone kept telling me what to do
but no one had time to show me how to do anything. The counsel-
ors at school kept telling me that I did not need any help, but I was
failing badly. So I dropped out on my own from school. I tried to -
act grown up and got married. But my husband died and left me
with one son. Later I had two girls and went on welfare. I went
from town to town trying to find ‘work, but since I did not have an
education, I had to stay on welfare. I did not have a good feeling
about myself. As I look back, I can see that it took me longer to
grow up. I wasted a lot of precious time.

After being out of school for 15 years, I decided I had to take con-
trol of my life. So I found out about the nearest adult education
program by calling the Philadelphia Board of Education. I learned
that it was free and that they taught people how to read and write
and do arithmetic.

There was a long waiting list and I had to wait 2 weeks before I
was accepted. On the first day in class, the teacher gave me a test
to give her insight in to my problems. She wanted to find out what
I could do and what I could not do.

After the teacher found out something about me, she planned a
program for me and started me on a reading level that I was com-
fortable with. I worked with a reading kit and a math book.

But the teacher does things with the whole class as well. We talk
about current events and each person gives his or her opinion. This
helps us with our speaking ability. We have spelling tests to keep
us sharp, and we write sentences. We also do work with capitaliza-
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tion, punctuation, social sciences and, of course, a lot of reading
comprehension.

The teacher talked to us about voting and encouraged all of us to
register to vote. She said that it wag important for all of us to vote
because this was the most important way our (gdices could be
heard. And if we were not registered, we could not vote.

We also studied about the President, the Congress and other
branches of the* Government. We also learned who our Senators
and Representatiwes are, in Pennsylvania as well as in Washing-
ton. R

Our teacher, Mrs. Betty Bramnick, took us on a trip one morning
to City Council in Philadelphia to meet some of our representa-
tives. We were introduce to several council persons and the Presi-
dent of City Council, Mr. Coleman. We also had a trip to one of the
courts to see how trials are conducted.

I knew so little before I came into the class and now I can say I
have learned a lot in such a short time. Just to test myself, I made
an application out to the James Martin Trade School run by the

- Philadelphia School District. This is a training center that teaches
trades to adults. I took an entrance exam for Geriatric. Nursing
and I have been accepted. My classes start in May. When 1 finish
the course and get a job I will be able to get off DPA and be a pro-
ductive, tax-paying citizen. :

The dream that seemed so far away yesterday, before 1 started
classes, is now waiting for me to step ‘into, tomorrow. My’ confi-
dence and my identity have been restored because I attended this
class. I would like to thank God for lighting my path, but I would
also like to thank the programs for being available. And most of
all, I would like to thank my teacher, Mrs. Bramnick, who got her
lessons across to me and urged me to keep going. -

Thank you. '

Senator STAFFORD. Thank you very much, Ms. Parker, for a very
good statement.

Sister, when you were talking about survival sentences, I suppose

that one here in the Senate would start with, “When I am res.,,

elected”——[Laughter.] ~ ‘\/

Sister THERESA. That is survival.

Senator STAFFORD [continuing]. And probably end with “I prom-
ise” or something like that. [Laughter.]

The White House Initiative on Adult Illiteracy relies heavily on
the participation of volunteers in the adult education program,
What success has your program had in recruiting volunteers who
are able to work effectively with the high need adult population
you described in your testimony?

Sister THERESA. Our program at the present time has not been
terribly successful in recruiting volunteers and training them.
However, in our grant being submitted right now for the next
fiscal year, we are including a portion where we will work with the
Rhode Island Clearinghouse for Volunteers out of Rhode Island
College, which fits in with what Secretary Bell said, and we hope to
have the Clearinghouse recruit and train 45 volunteers for us next
year.

Senator STAFFORD. Thank you very much.
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Ms. Yates, you mentioned in your testimony that working full-
time and attending adult classes was difficult and yet you managed
to stick with it. What was it about the program that kept your at-
tention and your enthusiasm?

Ms. Yates. The thing that kept me interested, I guess, was be-
cause | was working at the community center with a lot of the
people and because my daughters kept insisting that I should stay
in the program and because I wanted to see a lot of the people in

- that community where 1 worked to get #heir GED, and 1 knew if &

Q

stuck with it and after I received my GED, I knew the people jn
the community would also get theirs.

Because of that, like I say, there has been 10 people that has
gotten their GED because they ]mew that 1 stuck mine out and fin-
ished and got my GED.

Senator Starrorn. Does .your community center notify adults in
Fairfax County about the programs that are available?

Ms. YaTEs. Yes.

Senator Starrorp. Thank you very much.

Ms. Parker, you are here today as a successful participant in
adult education. Is there something unique about your program
that could be replicated in other adult education projects to encour-
age that kind of success for otherx participants?

Ms. Parker. Yes, another teacher like Ms. Betty Bramnich.
[Laughter.}

Senator Starrorn. We better send her a copy of that statement.
[Laughter.} After your discouraging experience in public school
which you describe in your testimony what was it that motivated
you to seek out an education program as an adult?

Ms. PArRker. Well, after my kids started growing and I had to
start teaching them, there was very little that I knew. I did not
know how to multiply. I was limited in reading, and I felt like I
wanted to do something for myself so I could provide for them. '

I got help with keeping the baby after the two big ones got in
school so the first day I went 1 was frightened -and 1 just stayed.

Senator STAFFORD. Good.

We thank you all very nfisch, indeed, and again, it may be that
some members of the committee who cannot be here because of
conflicting committee meetings—Senator Pell has had to be in for-
eign relations; Senator Randolph is in the Committee on Environ-
ment and Public Works, of which I am the chairman and where 1
also should be but this got prlornty this morning—they may have
some questions for you in writing, if that is agreeable, and if that is
the case, your early response for the record would be apprecmted

Thank you all very much.

Sister THERESA. Thank you.

Ms. YatEs. Thank you.

Ms. PArkER. Thank you. -

Senator StaFrorD. We will ask the next panel to come forward
which consists of Dr. Robert Walden, division director, Adult Basic
Education, State Department of Educatlon, Montgomery, AL; and
Ms. Mary G. Wllhams director, Division of Adult and Commumty
Education, State ‘Department of Public Instruction, Indianapolis,
IN; and Mr. Jay -Cretella, director adult-education, -Sheehan 1gh
School Wallingford, CT

kd
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Absent an agreement among yourselves, we will take you in the
order in which we announced you. If you can summarize your

statements in 5 minutes, we would appreciate it. The full state-
" mepts will appear in the record as if read. :

T'he chairman has a date with the Vice President dnd the Major-
ity Leader in 40 minutes which is one reason why I have to press
on for time here.

So, Dr.Walden, we would be glad to hear from you.

STATEMENTS OF DR. BOB WALDEN, STATE DIRECTOR, ADULT
BASIC EDUCATION, STATE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION,
MONTGOMERY, Al; MARY (. WILLIAMS, DIRECTOR, DIVISION
OF ADULT AND COMMUNITY EDUCATION, STATE DEPART-
MENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION, INDIANAPOLIS, IN; AND JAY
CRETELLA, PIRECTOR, ADULT EDUCATION, SHEEHAN HIGH
SCHOOL, WALLINGFORD, CT

Dr. WaLpeEN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I am Bob Walden, State Director of Adult Education for the
State Department of Education in Montgomery, AL. I am pleased
to come before your committee to discuss adult education programs
in Alabama and the present legislation.

It is indeed a pleasure to come because my own Senator, the.

. Honorable Jeremiah Denton, is a member of this very important
committee. ‘

The Adult Education Act, in my opinion, is a very effective piece -
of legislation. The act is designed to give primary emphasis to
adults who ‘are the least educated and the most in need, yet it is
flexible enough to meet the needof all of the adults who have less
than & high school education. Adults who want to learn to write
their name, read the Bible, help their children with their home-
work, get a job, or receive a high school certificate are enrolled in
this unique program.

The cost of illiteracy in the State of Alabama is tremendous. A
conservative estimate is that $47 million could be saved from just
two programs, Aid to Dependent Children and criminal justice pro-
grams if adult illiteracy was eradicated.

Today in Alabama there is over a million adults w1th less than a
high school education and 200,000 who are functignally illiterate.”

Since 1965, a total of 480, 508 adults have been enrolled in our
adult education program. Of that number 48,000 have learned to
read; 44,000 have learned to write; 27,000 have reaeived employ-
ment; another 23,000 have gotten a better JOb 10,722 have been dis-
continued from tﬁe welfare rolls.

This is one of the few' programs that truly sifor itself. Last
year in Alabama we saved over $2 million-because 1,132 persons
were removed from the welfare roles. Another 2,455 persons were
employed in our program, adding over $18 mnlllon to the economy.
1,156 persons received a promotion or a better job, adding another
$800,000 to the economy.

A recent study was released by the prison system indicating that
84 percent of the prisoners returned unless they enrolled in our
program and received a GED certificate. Then the recidivism rate
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was reduced to 15 percent. This, too, is a tremendous savings to our
taxpayers.

Yet we provide educational opportunities to these adults for
$66.57 per adult. You can see that the Adult Edugation Act is func-
tioning well and providing needed services at a very low cost.

We have a saying in Alabama. If it is not broken, do not fix it.
This is true with the present act. It is almost a perfect piece of leg-
islation. So I would recommend that very few changes be made. If I
were making any changes, there are three that I would recom-
mend.

First, the formula for allocating funds to the States. At the
present time we receive our funds based on the number of adults
with less than a high school education. Yet everything else in the
act i1s based on adults with less than a ninth grade education.
Eighty percent of our funds must be spent on these adults. My rec-
ommendation would be that we receive our funds on the same pri-
ority that we must put our program on, adults with less than an
eighth grade education. _

Second, section 310 of the act mandates that we spend 10 percent
of our money on teacher training and special demonstration
projects. I would recommend that we change this so that we may
spend a maximum of 25 percent for teacher training and special
demonstration programs, This would make the act more flexible
and meet the needs of the States better.

Third, in the present legislation, we match federal funds with 10
percent State funds. T think the States ought to assume more re-
sponsibility for adult education, and over the next 5 years, I would
recommend that this match go up to 50 percent. This would not be
a burden on the States, and if adult education is truly .a part of the
total educational program which it should be, then all the States
can bear this in mind.

Mr. Chairman, I appreciate your time, and I especially appreci-
ate the strong opening statement you made for adult education.

If I can answer any questions, I will be glad to do so.

[The prepared stateme/m\of Dr. Walden follows:]
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Chairman Stafford and members of the Subcommittee on Education, Arts,
and Humanities -

I am Bob Walden, State Director-of Adult Education for the Alabama

State Department of Education. T am pleased to come before your sub-

committee to dighhss the Adult Education Program in Alabama, present to

you my views on the present Adult Education Act; and make some recommendations

kggn the Reauthorization of this Act.

T it is indeed a pleasure for me to testify today, since my Senator,
The Honorable Jeremiah Denton, {s a member of this very important
conmittee.

The Adult Education Act, Public Law 91-230, in my opinfon is a most
. effective piece of leqis]atiog. This Act is designed to place primary
emphasis on the least educated and most in need, yet it is flexible

enough to meet the needs of all adults who have less than a 12th-grade

education. Adults who want to learn to write their names, read.the Bible,

help their children with their homework, get a job or receive a high school

dtploma are all enrolled in this unique program. ,

The cost of adult illiteracy to the Alabama taxpayers is tremendogs. -
A conservative estimate is that 347 million could be saved in Alabama from
aid to mothers with dependent children and the criminal justice program
with the eradication of adult i]i??}racy. :

Today, there are 1,325,000 adu]és or 52 percent of the adult
population out of school with less than a high school education in Alabama.
Included in this number are 202,536 adults who are functionally illiterate.
These statistics take on an even more profound implication when one

realizes the yrossly disproportibnate number of uneducated adults found

among Alabama's unemployed poor, welfare assisted, and itprisoned population.

) v 29
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Consider these (acts:

1. The 202,536 il11iterate Alabama citizens will earn thirty-six
percent (36%) less than a literate person;

2. A person with less than a high school education earns sixteen
percent (16%) less than a person with a high school diploma;
3. Forty:two percent (42%) of the mothers receiving aid to.
families with dependent children in Alabama do not have
a high school diploma;

4. The unemployment rate for high school dropouts is close
to double that of high school graduates;

5. Over fifty percent (50%) of all inmates in Alabama prisons
have less than an eighth grade education, and ninety percent
(90%) didn’t complete high school; and

6. The counties whose children have the .lowest reading level
also have the highest {lliteracy rate. ‘

Alabama's Adult- Education Program started in 1965. Since that
time tremendous progress has been made. A total of 480,208 adults have
been enrolled 1? the ABE Program. Of that number, 48,]53 have learned
to read, 44,359 have ]earned to write, 27,501 have been employed and
another 23,051 have gotten a better job because they were enrolled
in the Adult Education Program. Of the total enrollment, 94,304 were
on the welfare rolls, and 10,772 were discontinued. Approximately -
58,000 ddu]ts have received their high school credentials during the
last twelve years.

This ;s one of the few programs that really pays for itself. Last
year Alabama saved $2,156,272 because 1,132 persons were removed from
the welfare rolls; another 2,455 persons were employed adding g@e?

. $18,000,000 to the economy; and 1,156 received a promotion or befter
Job, adding another $800,000 to the economy.
According t; a report released by the J. F. Ingram State Technical

Institute, the recidivism rate for all state prisons is 84 pércent, unless

\
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they enrolled in the Aduli Education Program and got a GED Certificate
while in prisgn. The recidivism rate for these persons is 15 pe}cent.
This is another tremendous savings for the taxpayer.

Last'year Alabama received $1,702,948 Federal funés and $1,400,000
State funds. On the local level it costs $66.57 to educate one adult.
This low cost per learner is possible because many persons have .
volunteered their time and resources to the program. Peoplg volunteer
to teach, recruit, counsel, and to even supervise. Industry, local
‘city and county governméhis, and universities h;ve contributed many ’
dollars and their vast human resources to help this program grow and
meet the needs of the undereducated citizens.

Because of, the benefits provided by this Act, the Adult Education‘
Program in Alabama has becoﬁé a vital and integral part of the total
education program. Or. Wayne Teague, State Superintendent of Education,
often calls upon the adult education personnel for adVice, assistance,
and consultation. On February 23, 1984, the State Board of Education
passed a resolution requesting'full time supervision for all Adult
Education programs and requesting the State Legislature to provide
fuRds to implement this resolution.

He have twg options. Option one would provide adequate educational
opportunites for illiterate and undereducated adults to enable them to
lbecoge self-sufficient, contributing members of society. This is
prédicated'on the belief that everyone has the right to obtain a high
school education reg?rdless of his age. Option two would continue to
divert excessive amounts of tax dollars for the support of maintenance
systems for the i1literate and undereducated adults.

As you can see, the present Adult Education Act is functioning

RIC | :
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well and providing needed service at a very low cost. We have a saying

in Alabama - “[f it is not broken, don't fix it." This is true with our
p;? nt Act; it is almost a perfect piece of legislation so make as few

changes as possible.

If we must change it, I would make three recommendations:

1. The formula for allocating funds to the states should be changed.

t, The number one priority is providing learning opportunities for

" adults with less than ap eighth-grade education. Eighty percent

of all funds must be spent for instruction below the ninth grade
level. All teacher training, %ﬁblicity, and special demonstration
projects must give priority to this group. Funding for the Adult
tducation Act is the only thing based on less than a twelfth-grade
education. States receive funds based on the number of adults
with less than a high school education. My recommendation would
be to fund states based on the number of adults with less than a
ninth-grade education. This would give funding the same priority
as the instructional program.

2. Section 310 of the Act mandates that ten percent of the funds
must be used for teacher training and special demonstration
projects. I would recommend that it be changed to "may spend
a maximum of 25 percent for teacher training and special demon-
stration projects." Most states spend more than ten percent in

“ these catggories, but some years you_pay not need to use ten
percent for teacher training or special demonstration projects.
This would give the state more flexibility to use these funds.
3. In the present Iegislqtion, states must match Féderal funds at

a minimum of ten percent. 1 would recommend that this be

&)
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increased on a graduated scale to reach a maximum of 50 percent
over the next five years. The ten percen{ matching has remained
the same since 1965. States and local agencies must start
assuming more of the responsibility for adult education. If

, adult educatién is truly a part of the total educational program,
this will not be a burden to any state.

Mr. Chairman, I am prepared to discuss the administration's recommenda-

-

tion on the reauthorization of the Act if this is your desire.
I do appreciate your listening to me and your concern for the 63
million Americans who need the services provided by the Adult Education

Act.

Senator StarrorD. Thank you very much, Dr. Walden.

Now, we would be very glad to hear from Ms. Mary G. Williams.

Ms. WiLLiaMs. My name is Mary Williams. I am State Director
of Adult Education for the State of Indiana, and I very much ap-
preciate being here today.

The federally assisted adult education program in Indiana served
25,520 individuals in the last full program year. Of those, 20 per-
cent achieved an eighth grade level of skill proficiency and nearly
that many went on to receive their school equivalency certificates.

In 1982 when we were writing our current 3-year State plan for
adult education, the unempl ment rate in the State of Indiana
wasbsecond highest in the N};tlon At the same time, we were
having some difficulties in the area of financing. Our Federal fund-
ing for the grogram had stayed level for 3 consecutive fiscal years,
and in our State, our State funding had stayed level for 5 consecu-
tive fiscal yedrs, and then when our unemployment problem hit,
we had some severe problems with revenues at the State level. We
have a State constitution that prohibits us from going into debt,
angd in an unprecedented step, our State legislature did not appro-
pnate supplemental funds to reimburse local districts fer expendi-
tures in excess of what the State legislature had originally commit-
ted in the way of State appropriations. ¥

I am bringing this forward from the latter part of my written
testimony now because as I start talking about the Adult Educa-
tion Act and the reauthorization and the effect on our State, I find
it difficult to stick with authorization and find myself continually
going to the area of appropriations.

We had a sunset review by our State legislature of our adult edu-
cation program last summer, and while they were suﬁposed to look
only at structural improvements in the program, they came out
witi a rather unprecedented recommendation. They said that the
only thing that this program needs is more money to operate and
proceeded to pass a gtate supplemental appropriation of a hplf a
million dollars.

. \
36-150 O—84——5 3 3



30

Because of our high unemployment rate in 1982, we put a lot of
stress In our State plan on meeting the needs of the unemployed
enrollees, and this last program year, the number of unemployed
persons in the program rose to 49 percent or half of our enrollees,
an 11 percent increase, and 17 percent of all enrollees went on to
obtain jobs or further training, a 6-percent increase over the previ-
ous year. ' )

Also, in Indiana we have strictly maintained the emphasis on the
least educated. Even though we can spend up to 20 percent of our
Federal grant for persons functioning at the secondary level, we
have only been spending 9 percent of our Federal resources on that
level. So we are truly targetting the illiterate adult population.

Despite the success figures of our program, we are only reaching
a small fraction of those in the State that could use the program.
Thirty-four percent of our State’s adult population have not grad-
uated from high school, and even when you add in enrollments
from our State and locally supported programs, we are only reach-
ing about 6 percent of the eligible adults who need the program.

Even with such limited service, however, we can show a consider- .
able financial impact of the program. The 1,000 plus adults who got!
Jobs after participating in the program in 1982 ended up earning
over $7.2 million, and the estimate of annual welfare savings to the
State for the persons removed from welfare in that year was over
$1.2 million. :

I concur with Dr. Walden that I think that the act has worked
effectively and would not be displeased if few or any changes were
made in the act. I think one of the things that concerns us in Indi-
ana is the area of maintenance of effort. We support that in princi-
ple. We certainly support the idea of a State and local match, but
because of a one-time decline in our effort in Indiana, based on
some very serious financial problems, we would stand to lose our
grant'based on the current maintenance of effort and regulatory
provisions on waiver despite the fact that we had an overmatch of
200 percent and despite the fact that our anticipated overmatch by
next year will be over 300 percent. )

So one of my recommendations would be either to eliminate the
maintenance of effort while increasing the level of match—I would
support. that kind of a provision—or in the regulatory process,
loosen up the waiver procedure so that the situation that we are in,
which is rather absurd when thg program is so badly needed, could
not occur. .

The one other area that I wanted to highlight has to do with the
very limited funds available to the State for administration. This,
when coupled with the potential limitation on the expenditures for
section 310 for special demonstration and teacher training, means
that it relegates our leadership role to one of basically paper-push-
ing where we think that more State leadership and creativity
needs to be shown to meet the pressing problems of today.

So we would hope that in those two areas that we might have a
little bit more flexibility and leeway. Thank you very much.

[The prepared statement of Ms. Williams follows:]

b
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My name is Mary Williams, and 1 am the state director of adult education for the
State of Indiana. I appreciate the opportunity to appear before this committee

on the subject of the reauthorization of the Adult Education Act.

The federally assisted adult education program in Indiana served 25,520 individuals
in the program year ending June 30, 1983. Of those, 5,229 achieved an eighth

grade skill proficiency, and 4,395 passed the high school equivalency examinations.

In 1982, Ind{ana had the second highest unemployment rate in the country. A
state goal was established to maintain the level of service being provided to
persons who were unemployed despite a decrease in available resources, and to
increase the percentage of unemployed enrollees who went on to further training
or who got jobs. In 1982-83, the first year of our current three year state
plan, this goal was exceeded. The number of unemployed persons in the program
rose to 49%, an 111 increase. 17% of all enrollees, a 6% increase, aRd 27% of

the unemployed enrollees, obtained jobs or went on to further training.

The federal program mandates priority service to the “least educated and most

in need" populations. The lawAimits expenditures for persons at the secondary
level of instruction to 2 In 1981, only 9% of Indiana's federal resources

were being expended for secondary level instruction. In 1983, again despite .
more limited resources, that level of service to adults at the 0-8 grade level

was maintained.
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The cost per student contact hour in federal funds was reduced 28% between 1981
and 1983. Unfortunately, this savings was achieved not only through improved
efficiency but through cutbacks in important services (e.g., counseling, child
care) due to a combination of level or decreasing'state/federal dollars and

inflation.

Despite these figures which testify to the success of the federal program, only
a fraction of those who can benefit from the program are currently being served.
There are over one million individuals over the age of 25 in Indiéna who have
not graduated from higﬂ school, according to the 1980 Census. This figure
represents 34.1 percent of the state's adult population in that age group. Even
when enrolliments from thosg additional classes which are supported under state
and local but not federal funding are considered, only about 6% of the eligible
adults are served each year in adult basic and secondary education programs.

\ TN
Even such 1imited service can impact greatly oﬁ a state's and the nation’'s
etonomy. The earned income of the 1,047 adults who got jobs after participating
in the program in 1982 was over $7.2 million.. The estimate of annual welfare
savinl:pto the state for the 496 persons removed from welfare in that year was

over $1.2 million.

A survey of its members conducted by the National Council of State Directors of
Adult Education in 1983 concerned the effectiveness of the Adult Education Act

and what, if anything, should be changed. Several issues were raised, but no

O
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single issue was of concern to more than a small handful of members. This
finding suggests that the Act as currently written i, in general, meeting

the needs of the states.

Having said that, 1 will take this opportunity to share briefly some areas of

concern to the State of Indiana having relevance for reauthorization.

First, although we have no problem with the 90-10 federal/state matchina
requirement and accept the value of maintenance of effort in principle, we do
have some concerns about maintenance of effort as a practical matter. A federal
audit of the program in 1981 fully documented the extent of Indiana's state and
local effort. The following year, Indiana experfenced an economic crisis

High unemployment, reduced tax revenues, a state constitution prohibiting
indebtedness, and special demands on the state budget for such matters as court-
ordered improvements in correctional facilities and shared costs for
desegregation in Indianapolis, resulted in a net decline in state/local effort
of 3$800,000. While the state did not cut back its appropriation of $4.4 million
for adult education, i1t failed to appropriate supplemental funds to reimburse
excess costs incurred by local school districts as it had done in previous
years. HWithout state reimbursement, local &?stricts.lagoring under skyrocketing

utility and transportation costs and frozen property tax levies, could not

sustain their previous level of expenditure in the subsequent year.

The State of Indiana stands to lose its federal grant, despite its posit1vé

track record, despite its overmatch from,state funds alone of over 200%. and

38
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despite the fact that both state and local commitments began to risghagain as
soon as the state began to recover from its economic problems. In 1984, the
state appropriation rose to $4.6 mi]]iong for 1985, it was established at
$4.9 million and the program jugt received a supplemental appropriation from
the state of $550,000; and the stated intention of the legislature for 1986

is at least $6.0 million.

It is ironic that the federal government can reduce its commitment fO{ reasons
of economic hardship as it did in fiscal years 1983 and 1984, but that the
states cannot qualify for a waiver of h;intenance of effort based on similar
circumstances, and that even if a waiver is granted, the state incurs financial

penalities when the prog}am's services are so desperately needed.

The other area of concern has to do with the various percentum limitations
within the'qprrent Act. One such limitation has to do with state administrative
costs. The "5%," which translates into considerably less than 5% because the
setaside for administration has not been sekparately funded to date, permits
staffing at a level where 1ittle technical assistance and leadership can be
provided; the allotment barely covers the “paper pushing” aspects of state

éovernance. e.g., the review of applications and monitoring for compliance.

The allowance to exceed 10% for Section 310, the special demonstration and teacher
training section, provides a little relief for the state. Under Section 310,

f -
evaluation studies can be conducted, additional staff can be hired to carry th

. »
310 related activities, resource centers can be established, and incentives for
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professional development can be provided. Indiana has typically chosen to
commit 11-13% of its resources for Section 310, and we attribute the state's

/
ability to maintain its high level of performance and quality to that fact.

If\ the current limiiation on slate administrative expenditures s retained
and\the expenditures for Section 310 are concurrently limited to "“no more
than 101, the Indiana program may experience difficulties in retaining its

¥

current standards of Quality.

3
R .
Although we do not have particular concerns about the other percentum

limitations in the Act, we support the principle of maximum state

determination and control.

Thank you very much for permitting me this opportunity to appear before the

committee. 1 would be pleased to answer any questions you may have.
A
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Senator STAFrFORD. Thank you very much, Ms. Williams. ‘

I am going to back up just a little bit here and 1 note that Sena-
tor Quayle of Indiana has been able to join us and he is a most val-
uable m¢mber of this subcommittee and of the full committee. I
should have stopped in time for him to introduce you, but, Senator,

“if you have any words you would like to offer at this point before
we go to the third member and questions; this would be a good
time.

Senator QuUAyYLE. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I will be
very brief. I think the testimony of Ms. Williams speaks for itself.
She'really needed no introduction. She has a fine background for
this and the work that she has done in Indiana.

I look forward to working with you on this particular issue. I
thank you for holding the hearing, because I think adult education
really provides the hope for some skills for millions of Americans
out there, and I have a statement, an opening statement, I would
like to have inserted in the record, and I have a couple questions
that I will ask afterward, but I appreciate your cooperation and
{eadershjp on this issue as well as others. .

Senator STAFFORD. All right. Without objection, we will place
your statement immediately follqwing my own and Senator Pell’s
at the beginning of the hearings.

We will turn to Mr. Jay Cretella, whe is director, Adult Educa-
tion, Sheehan High School in Wallingford, CT.

Mr. CreTELLA. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

My name is Jay Cretella, and I am director of Adult Education
in the Town of Wallingford, CT, and I am a member of the Con-
necticut Association for Public School Education. Wallingford is a
town of 37,300 people, a very diversified industrial community.

I want to thank the committee for the opportunity for me to give
a local perspective of adult education as it relates to this adminis-
tration and this Congress’ effort to give greater prominence to
adult-education programs as part of the national adult literacy ini-
tiative. I feel it 15 imperative that this Copgress lend its total sup-
port to our local effort so that we can provide_ the programs and
the services to those undereducated, underemployed, and uhem-
ployed adults of our State most in need.

We do not need any more national or State studies to tell us that
we, as a nation, are in serious economic and social trouble if we do
not address the fact that 23 million American adults are function-

ally 1illiterate.
As the Presideﬁ::l Commission on Excellence in its report, A
- Nation at Risk, stated, . . . the adults working today will make up
75 percent of the Evorking force by ghe year 2000, only 16 years
~ from now.” You must give me and mg%colleagues in the front line
of this literacy Battle the national funding and the legislative lan- -
'guage we need to educate and tp retrain those adults who could be
a more productive part of the work force. .
In Connecticut, there are 600,000 adults who lack basic skills. Of 1
this -number, 100,000 are American-born Hispanics and other
ethnic groups whose first language is not English. O
v In Wallingford, there are 7,389 adults who are undereducated .
‘without a high school diploma or less. Wallingford’s adult educa-
tion p{\ograin &r@ches only 6 to 7 percent of this population at the
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present time. We opera}e an adult high school for 150 adults, and
we will graduate 33 of them in June, ages 17 to 59. We operate a
learning center for another 500 adults each system in a renovated
portion of our town’s very old railroad station. We have learning
programs in our senior center and within a few weeks we will open
‘a new program for brain-injured adults in a local hospital. In addi- -
tion to this, we offer many courses in English as a second language
and basic reading and math programs in local factories and indus-
tries when we receive a request to do so.

If you were to ask me as‘a local director how the present Educa-
tion Act has been working, I would have to reply that without its
funding I would have to refuse many adults the educational] serv-
ices and the social services they need not only to get a jop)but to
hold on to that job.

In reauthorizing the Adult Education Act I would plead with you
to make sure that the intent of the act is clear to those administer-
ing the act and that funding mechanisms be designed so that fund-
ing reaches our adults. Too often legislative intent is lost in a
morass of administrative redtape and complicated regulations. If
my undereducated adults in my community are supposed to receive
help, please appropriate enough funds and write your legislation so
that my community receives more than a token of your concern.

Specifically I would like to expand or provide personal and
career counselling services in addition to classes. What underedu-
cated adults need most of all is direction and counselling in gaining
selfconfidence needed to become worthwhile and productive citizens
and workers and parents.

Also I would like to provide followup services and _]ob placement
and support services. Remember, we are dealing with adults who
have been conditioned to belleve that they will never amount to
_anything.

We need the opportunity to establish a closer working rélation-
ship with business and industry, one in my town which we already
have. Adult education programs have the structufe and the staff to
assist business in developing a more productive w#tk force. I ask
you not to give that responsibility to private vendors who lack both
he experience and the structure which publication already has i~
place. /

Last, local adult education programs need to have full-time direc-
tors. In my State, many directors are not fulltime, and there is
strong evidence to support the fact that towns without full-time di-
rectors do not serve adults as well as towns with full-time directors.

I thank you for your time and I would answer any questions you
may have, Senator.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Cretella follows:]
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TESTIMONY OF JAY CRETELLA, 'DIRECTOR OF ADULT EDUCATION, MALYL INGFORD, CT.
BEFORE THE SENATE SUBCOMMITTEE ON EBUCATION, ARTS AND HUMANITIES
CONSIDERING THE REAUTHORIZATION OF THE 1984 AOULY EDUCATION ACY.

Mr. Chairman, Hember‘s of the Coani‘ttee:

My name 1is Jay Cretella. 1 am Director of Adult Education in the town

of Wallingford, Connecticut, and a member of the Connecticut Association for
Public School Adult Education. Wallingford is a diversified industrial ;:omnunity
of 37,300 - people with the nationally known silver companies being joined by
producers of stainless steel and rolled steel..chemji'cals. ﬁastics. electric
cou_n/)onents and precision {nstruments. 4

LEt me first thlank— th‘e Committee for the opportunity to give a local
perspective of Adult Education as it relates to this administration’s and“this

Congress’s effort to give greater prominence to adult education programs. as part

of the National Adult Literacy Initiative. It. is dmperative that this Congress
¢ .

.lend its total support to our local effort so that we can provide the programs

and services to those undereducated, underemployed, and unemployed adults of our
state who are most in need. . )

.\ We don't need any moreé_ﬂational or State studies to tell us that as a
Nation we are in economic and social trouble if we do not address the fact that
23,000,000 American adults are functionally i{lliterate by the simplest test of
everyday readi‘ng and writing and comprehension. We already know that adult

illiteracy is undermining the quality of }ife and the industrial health of our

nation.
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Page #2.
As the President's Commission on Excellence in its report “A Nation At

Risk” stated, “...the adults working today will make up about 75 per cent of the
*

working force by the year 2000, only 16 years from now. You must give me and my

colleagues in the front line of this literacy battle the national funding and
légﬁlative language we need to educate and retrain those adults who could be a
more productive part of the work force,

In Connecticut, there are 600,000 adults who lack basic skills. Of
this number, 100,000 are American-born Hispanics and othén ethnic groups whose
first language is not English.

In Wallingford, there are 7,389 adults 18 years or older witlhout a
high school diploma. This represents 27% of this adult age QYroup 1in our town,

Wallingford's Adult Education program reaches approximately six to seven per

cent of the undereducated adult population. We operate an adult high school for

150 adults. We will graduate 33 in June, 'ages 17 to 59. Ye operate a Learning
Center for another 500 adults each semester in a renovated portion of the town
Raiiroad Station. We have ledrning programs in our Senfor Center and within a
few weeks we will open a program in 2 nearby hospital for brain-injured adults,
In addition, we offer English as a Second Language and basic r>ead1ng and math
programs in local factories and industries when we receive a request to do so.

If you ask how effective the Adult Education Act has been, ! would
have to reply that without its funding, 1 would have to refuse many adults the
educational and social services t'he_y need, not only to get a job, but Ro hold on
to that job.

In reauthorizing the Adult Education Act, 1 would plead you to make
sure that the intent of the Act is clear to those administering the Act, and

that funding mechanisms be designed so that funds reach our adults. Too often

(
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legislative intent is lost in a morass of administrative red tape and complifated

regulations.

If my undereducated adults in my community are supposed to receive

help, please appropriate enough funds and write your legislation so that my

.

community receives more than a token of your concern.

Specifically, 1 want to provide, or expand, the following services:

1.

Personal and career, counseling services in addition to classes in
English, Math, or whatever basic skill is needed.. What undereducated
adults need most of all s direction and counseling in gaining the’
self-confidence needed to become worthwhile and productive citi-

'y '

rens, workers, and parents.

. Follow-up services, i.e., job placement and support services. Remem-

ber that we are dealing with adults who have been conditioned to

"believe they can never amount to anything.

We need the opportunity to establish a closer working relationship
with business and industry. Adult Education programs already have
the structure and staff to assist business in developing a more
productive work fofce. Do not give that responsiblity to private
vendors who lack both the experience and the structure which public
edu.cation has alread¥ in place.

Local Adult Education Programs need full-time directors and staff
to administer dayl and evening programs. There {s evidence which
supports the fact that towns which have full-time directors and
staff serve more undereducated adults and offer programs of better
quality. I spend 10-12 hours a day as an adult education director,
not because I'm slow, but because undereducated adults have so many
needs. Our office c;pens at 8:00 a.m. and services and programs are

available until 10:00 p.m. < &
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As you consider rcalxthoriz;tion, .consider our local ‘needs and the fact
F:ublic Adult Educatlors are rcady to establish or expand- programs -an;i servicé-s"
now to accompli:h the goal of adult literacy as champjondd by our President with
the support of this Congress. With proper level of funding, with the necessary
language changes as proposed, we can make a substantial dent in adult {lliteracy

in .the next two-three years.
*

rs

Ladies and gentlemen, thank you for your attention.
. '

Senator Starrorp. Thank you very much for a very good state-
ment.

Dr. Walden, we would like you to know that Senator Denton
from your State had very much hoped to be here since he also is a
valuagle member of this committee but he was caught in the same
situation we all seem to be this morning. Another committee over
which*he is the chairman is meeting simultaneously with this one,
and that is why he was not able to be, able to be here.

Let me ask you this question. Researchers in the field of adult
education frequently describe adult learners as hard to reach and
hard to teach. Have any programs in your State had particular suc-
cess developing projects to attract this segment of the population?

Dr. WALDEN. F would agree that the ard to reach because
they have failed in everything that t ey’vehbeen in, but hard to
teach they are not. They are very motivated when they come back
into our program. They learn faster than children do, really, be-
cause they have used these words and these phrases ‘and had to
survive and they just do not recognize them in print.

We have some good programs. Our adult learning center in Blr- .
mm‘%ham is a tremendous success. It is located downtown in a

A building, and they have had so many people to come in,
they have to put badges on them to control the number.

So I would say that that is an excellent program.

Senator STAFFORD. Thank you very mucﬁ

Mr. Cretella, you state in your testimony that you are opposed to
expanding the program to private vendors. You have heard the ad-
ministration’s rationale for expanding services to for-profit organi-
zations. Would you wish to comment on this proposal?

Mr. CreTELLA. I did read that and hear the Secretary refer to
that. The reason for my opposition, and it has to come from a local
;I)‘erspectlve is that private vendors are not education or{gnted.

hey do not have the structures. They do not have the experlehce
or access to the kinds of networks we have had in place since 1965.

Y



43

I think what would happen, Mr. Chairman, is the same kind of
thinf; that happened in the CETA programs. The training simply
would not be adequate enough to make a difference because they
would be learning themselves how to provide these services, and I
just think it would be a waste of time.

A second observation would be that the State who would be ad-
ministering these would be inundated with requests from all sorts
of fly-by-night groups to provide these services, especially if there
was a buck to be made. .

Third, I just do not think anyone has the right to profit from il-
literacy. And those would be my thoughts from a local point of
view.

- Senator Starrorp. Thank you.

Adult education programs are currently attracting more and
more young people between the ages of 16 and 18. As an adult edu-
cation coordinator, how do you address the very different needs of
16-year-olds and middle-aged adults in your basic literacy skill pro-
grams?

Mr. CreTELLA. | am sorry, Senator.

Senator STAFFORD. Let me repeat that. Your adult education pro-
grams across the country are currently attracting more and more
young people between the ages of 16 and 18. What I am askifg you
to do is tell us how you address the different needs of those who
are in the 16- and 18-year-old group and those who are middle-aged
or older in your basic literacy skill programs.

Mr. CreTeLLA. Well, when they come to us, every person who is
either recruited or referfed to us, everyone is screened for their
basic educational level and perhaps in some cases the tempera-
ment, because of the adults that come to us come in a variety of -
states.”

What we do is try to place them with teachers who have had suc-
cess rates with a particular age group, and there are just some that
are very successful with the younger undereducated adult and
there are some that are just superb with senior undereducated
adults, and that is-basically how we do it. Personal interview and
some diagnostic testing. -_

Senator STaFForD. Thank you very much. -

Now, Ms. Williams, the gresident’s literacy drive looks to the

private sector and volunteers to join with Federal and State gov-
ernment to combat illiteracy. Has such cooperation begun or been
. considered in.the State of Indiana? '
Ms. WiLL1aMS. Yes, it has. As a matter of fact, I believe Indiana
“was the first State whose Gdvernor has come forward and worked
in cogperation ‘and coordination with our State superintendent of
public instruction to name a State level coalition task force that
hot only brings together all of the different literacy providers in
the State but people who have the know-how and power to get
something done, including members of our State legislature, the
president of our Indiana. Schools Boards Association, the president
of our Indiana State Chamber of Commerce and other groups.

We just got started with this in November. We have a big Gover-
nor’s conference planned for next.summer and. look forward to
some excellent kinds of cooperation and coodination growing out of
that. i ' .

A
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Senator StarrForp. The Department of Education is seeking fund-
ing for a discretionary program for adult education in the Educa-
tion Act for the first time. As a State director, what do you suggest
as research and model and demonstration priorities for this type of
funding?

If you would rather answer this in- writing, we would be glad to
have you do it. -

Ms. WiLLiams. OK. First of all; I will answer a question you did
not ask me, and that is that I would hope.that if this is funded,
that it would not be money that would lf:gken out of the basic
State grant program. We are already struggling with financing,
and the projected level of funding for the program looks like it is
not going to go up very much. '

However, if additional funding could be available for this, I think
it would be of value, and I see some of the basic applied research
functions like the adult ‘performance level study being important.

I also see the dissemination function being very important. It is
hard for me in Indiana to learn what Illinois is doing and to learn

Ohio .is doing and what kind of effective techniques they
mighy be using. Really only the Federal people are in a position to
facilithte that kind of cross-fertilization of ideas.

Senator STAFFORD. Thank you very much.

Senator Quayle.

Senator QUAYLE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

First, I want to go back to Ms. Williams testimony and to ask
you where we stand now in the negttiations with the Department
of Education on getting the waiver of maintenance of effort. Where
do we stand? : '

Ms. WiLLiams. OK. We have not started that process yet. The
reason is that in 1982 we did have our local districts absorb the
excess costs. So it was not until the following year that we experi-
enced a drop. Then we also in that year made only our initial fiscal
report. Qur final fiscal report on khe carryover year of funding
which was not ready to go in until recently. In other words, we
have not yet submitted to the Department of Education our report
which will show that our effort was reduced in that particular
year. So we have not yet begun that.

My statements about waiver were mainly based upon precedent, )
on the language of the regulations, and on the language in the
comment section of the Federal regulations that have basically said
that if your legislature could potentially have had control over
your expenditure level the waiver would not be applicable. It would
not qualify. Waivers are only for acts of God, unforeseen kinds of
circumstances. Tax cutting measures, cost saving measures at the
State level are not generally considered to be appropriate bases for
waivers. -

Now, that does not mean we are not going to try to obtain a
waiver, but we are afraid that the kind of interpretations that have ,
been given to the waiver provisions will make it difficult for us to
qualify. : . . )

Senator QUAYLE. Well, the way I understand it is that the de-
cline came in 1982 and 1983, in the money?

Ms. WiLLiams. Right.

-

-
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Senator QUAYLE. And there was not a decline in the State assem-
bly’s actual appropriation.

Ms. WiLLiams. No.

Senator QUAYLE. It was on a supplemental appropriation. Is that
correct?

Ms. WiLniams. It is correct. But our effort in Indiana is made up
of a combination of State and local funds because when we first
started the program in the 1960’s, the State was not putting any
money into adult basic education. That came later.

So we had a documented local effort first. Then when the State
funds were added in, we had a State plus local effort. Even though
we have a State appropriation which is capped, our local districts
up to that time would just spend whatever they needed to spend to
pay the local teachers, send the hill to the State, and they would be
reimbursed.

Prior to 1982, whenever those excess costs were submitted, the
State had come up with a ghpplemental to cover the difference. In

. this particular year, they felt the money was just not there due to

the State’s economic crisis and this meant that that level ‘of fund-
ing could not be sustained by the local districts and they dropped
back. They did reduce their effort which, in turn, reduced our over-
all State/local effort.

But it is true that our legislature did not decrease the funding.

Senator QUAYLE. The legislature did not decrease. Now, what
would happen if, in fact, the waiver would not be granted?

Ms. WiLLiaMSs. The way the waiver provisions read you would
have a one-time—if the waiver would not be granted, we would lose
our entire Federal grant is the way it is now written.

If we got a waiver, we would have a one-time reduction in our
Federal allotment in the amount that we dropped in our effort.
Then that effort would need to be again reinstated in the subse-
quent year. But if you do not get a waiver, there is really nothing
that you can do.

Senator QUAYLE. When will you be filing for that?

Ms. WiLLiams. Shortly. .

Senator QUAYLE. I might indulge the Chgir some time later on in
the parameters of “shortly” to have some help that we may need to
exert your influence in trying to straighten out an interpretation
of this waiver for maintenance of effort, because we went through
a tough time in Indiana and there was not a supplemental appro-
priation that went through one year, but the basic funding was not
cut back. Indiana is 200 percent above in its matching, and I think
that once we get everything laid out, we will see, hopefully, that
the waiver should, in fact, be granted. yt I will talk to you a little
later about that.

I have a couple of questiohs for the panel. First, can you tell me
what kind of coordination you have in adult education with other
Federal programs; that is, Job Training Partnership Act, vocation-
al education. Dr. Walden.

Dr. WALDEN. We have just received a contract from JTPA where
we do all their basic education. Since Christmas we have started
106 classes along with JTPA, where we do the basic education and

- they dg the job training.
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We have good cooperation with the adult vocational program. We
use their facilities, and they refer people to us. We have a good re-
lationship with the 2-year colleges, which is outside the Depart-
ment of Education in Alabama. We fund them. We use their facili-
ties. We have good cooperation.

The four-institutions are furnishing volunteers for our program.
We know this is of interest to the admipistration. We could not
have our program in Alabama at $64 per learner if we d1d not have
lots of volunteers.

Senator QUAYLE. Are there ways that this coordination and co-
peration with JPTA and voc-ed and adult education can be im-
proved? I see Mr. Cretella shaking his head yes so I will let him go
ahead and respond on how we might be able to improve communi-
cation on those.

Mr. CRETELLA. In my State, the Joint Partnership Training Act is
so political at this point.

Senator QUAYLE. What State are you?

Mr. CreTELLA. Connecticut. I would have to describe it as prob-
ably worse than the CETA situation at this point.

Senator QUAYLE. Do not say that. [Laughter.]

Mr. CreTELLA. It is simply excluding everything that exists pres-
ently, Senator. It is excluding the services and the service provid-
" ers that are in existence now.

Senator QUAYLE. Maybe they are trying to improve things.

Mr. CrereLLA. But that does not mean throwing the baby out
with the bath water.

Senator QUAYLE. No. But there is no harm in change. If they are
going to change the service things, the way it is set up is that they
cannot do this by themselves. There has got to be a joint. effort.
You have to have the business community agreeing with the public
officials. So there must be some question about whether the past
people were delivering services properly. Would that not be the
case?

Mr. CrerELLA. I think that is the problem. All the entities that
ought to be part of a PIC, for example, the Private Industry Coun-
cils, are not part of it.

?Senator QUAYLE Who is not a part of it that should be a part of
it?

Mr. CreTELLA. Education.

Senator QUAYLE. Education people are not on the PIC council? If
you read the law, we specifically mention education people in there
that should be a part of the PIC council. Now, if there is lack of
compliance with the law, then the plan will not be approved.

Mr. CrereLLA. Well, the few that are on the council are just to-
tally outnumbered by the others that are on the council, and the
second problem is——

Senator QUAYLE. Who put them on the council?

Mr. CrereLLA. Whoever the appointing person was within that
area.

Senator QUAYLE. Who put them on the council? The people that
put them on the council are the public officials. . .

Mr. CreTELLA. Right.
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Senator QUAYLE. There is politics you are talking about, but you
have politics different on each side, politics based upon a recom-
mendation fram the private sector. .

So this thing is not even off the ground yet. So I really do not -
appreciate, you know, saying it is politicizedy and it is not going to
work. Now, my question is how can we get better communication,
between adult education, JTPA and vocatio%ation?

Mr. CreTELLA. By including everybody as pa the effort.

Senator QUAYLE. OK. Now, how are we going to include every-
body in the relationship with adult education and also with JTPA
and vocational education, between these two entities? ~

Mr. CrReTELLA. | would imagine better communication.

Senator QUAYLE. Is there any specific way that you can do that?

Mr. CrereLLA. Well, some of us as local educators have tried to
contract members of a Private Industry Council with very little
success, simply to find out what they are doing. I am in a 16-town
council area, and it is the New Haven area. The general concensus
is that the Joint Partnership Training Act funds are mainly going
to benefit the large cities because they seem to think that is where
the only programs are. . -

So therefore, the other 14 towns or 15 towns are retty much on
the outside looking in, and there is now an awful lot we, as local
educating agencies, can do about it.

Senator 5UAYLE. What you can do about it is you can work
through the local service delivery areas. I do not know what the:
map looks like in Connecticut, the map that was drawn up by the -
governor there. o )

Mr. CReTELLA. PHat is easier said than done.

Senator QUAYLE. And the way that is provided is to make sure
that we had as much consensus as possible with the private sector
and the public officials.

Ms. Williams, the question is on how do we get more communica-
tion and coordination between these Federal programs.

Ms. WiLLiamS. I think you just have to work at it. We assigned
one of our staff members just to go out and knock on doors and
talk $o people in the local delivery areas and to try to be a linker
between the service delivery area people and the education people
in adult education.

We had had quite-a few programs of ours, over 20, getting fund-
ihg under CETA, and so with the shift in emphasis to tite local de-
livery area and the decisions being made at the local delivery area
level, we had an educational job to do to let them know that this
kind of a problem existed.

One of the factors in JTPA is that it stresses performance. It
stresses job placement. One of the natural tendencies is to, quote,
“cream,” to get those that are the furthest along, the most readily
trainable, to get them in and to quickly get them into jobs for the
purposes of placement. That is not bad. .

But what has happened is that there is less of an incentive under
JTPA than there was under CETA to try to deal with some of
these lower level people, some of the illiterate ulation, because
of how long it is going to take them to succeed, Kow far they are
away from jobs, and also becau f the need of many of them for
some kind of subsidies while th¢y are going to school, which is

o5g
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something that i1s not there under JTPA that was there under
CETA.

I am not necessarily advocating that there be subsidies. I am just
saying that that is one of the things that is different and makes it
more difficult to serve dur priority target population with JTPA.

However, we did a survey of our service delivery areas in Indi-
ana. There is over $900,000 being committed to ABE GED services,
more of it at the GED level than ABE, and we are participating in
the 8 percent along with our State vocational board and are
making some special grants through that for adult basic education
a,(s)orivell, and I feel like our working relationship has been pretty
good.

Senator QUAYLE, I have just one final question. What has been

__the most effective method that you all have used in getting clients

into your program?

Dr. WALDEN. Other successful learners, telling one “I have been
-enrolled in a program”. Every time I go into a class, I ask, “How
did you find qut about our program?”’ And 90 percent of them will
say my sister, my friend, my relative told me about the program,
and they would come and join it. So success breeds success.

Ms. WiLLiams. | think that is true in Indiana as well. I think
that the more you publicize the program, the more you deal with
groups and agencies and churches and so forth that are in touch
with the people we need to serve.

If your welfare office knows about you, if your employment serv-
ice office knows about you, they can refer t]Yxe clients to you when
théy come across them and cannot serve them as they are doing
business. ‘

I would say next to word of mouth, that referral process has
probably been the most effective recruitment tool.

< Senator QUAYLE. Mr. Cretella. '

Mr. CreTeLLA. We have pretty much the same thing. We just
have a network of every agency and every ethnic organization,
anyone who might have this kind of learner is part of our advisory
board and part of our network, and they distribute our literature.
They do bring people by the hand to some of our centers, and they
Jjust provide us with where these people are and they are very coop-
erative in bringing them to all the learning centers.

I think that is how this has to be done, just this cooperative net-
work of every agency, public and private, working together, identi-
fying people and bringing them to the centers.

Senator QUAYLE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Starrorp. Thank you very much, Senator Quayle.

Thank you very much all members of the panel.

We will now ask the last panel scheduled for this morning, Dr.
Gary Eyre, executive director, American Association for Adult and
Continuing Education from Washington, and Mr. Rick Ventura, ex-
ecutive director National.Advisory Council on. Adult Education. If
they would come forward.

We welcome you here. We would appreciate if you could summa-
rize your statements which will appear in the record in full, in
about 5 minutes. As the Chair said, we have a date with the Vice

. President and the Majority Leader starting in 3 minutes, and F

may have to explain why I did not get there on time.

1 :
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Dr. Eyre, you are on. -

STATEMENTS OF DR. GARY EYRE, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, AMER-
ICAN ASSOCIATION FOR ADULT AND CONTINUING EDUCATION,
WASHINGTON, DC, AND RICK VENTURA, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR,
NATIONAL ADVISORY COUNCIL ON ADULT EDUCATION, WASH.
INGTON, DC -

Dr. Eyre. Thank you, Senator Stafford. I need to take 30 seeconds
of my 5 minutes and hand out some bouquets, and those are par-
ticularly to you in light of the energies and so forth that you have
put forth in supporting adult continuing education and particularly
for the arrangement that you recently made, even though you. are
going to Geneva and will not be able to join us, for the a?_;range—
ments you made for our leadership seminar in legislation, coming
up shortly.

I also want to thank particularly Ms. Gault on the majority side
and Mr. Evans on the minority side for their energies that they put
forward in examining this act in the course of the last couple'of
weeks and your staff of this subcommittee are to be commended Yor
those activities. ! -

Senator STAFFORD. Thank you for the kind words.

Dr. Eyre. I want to just highlight a couple of items in my testi-
mony. I certainly agree with many of the comments that were
made today and particularly in light of the magnitude of the prob-
lem which is outlined in our testimony as well. - .

But I did want to point out for the record and for you, Senator -
Stafford, which you are fairly familiar with, a couple of chatts that
are in our testimony that, thanks to Mr. Delker from the Depart-
ment of Education, was provided to us, which gives you a compari-
son for particularly your Statf as an example of the allocation
levels, and on my second chart, the eligible population within the
State of Vermont or any State relative to the 1980 census, which
highlights 61 million adults who are eligible in the program.

My statement will address some technical amendments to the
act. We certainly want the act to be sustained as a categorical pro-
gram, but let me touch on a couple of items and support, to some
degree, some of the comments of gecretaiy Bell and others.

Our association is cognizant that we do not have sufficient data
and demography about the need of the potential clients that we
have. We are concerned about the present outreach to the client
and the impact that the program since 1965 has had.

The last national study that has really been utilized was the
adult performance level that Dr. Bell talked about. Therefore, our
association is in agreement for a need for additional data gather-
in% Senator Stafford.

ut in light of that, we would like to see a national data panel in
place who could work in concert with Secretary Bell and bis office
to develop that kind of an assessment device so that you, then,
have access in your decisionmaking ess to the kinds of data
you need to make those decisions. p‘ﬁc . )

I agree and our association is in agreement with the elimination
of the maintenance of effort proviso. It has not been overly func-
tional. I think it creates, on the part of the States, false informa-

Al
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tion to our association and to the Government in that most States
do not fully disclose of their match.

" So we would like to see that eliminated, the maintenance of
effort, but we would like to see a sliding scale on the match now to
greater reflect the present match that is going on and to encout- -
age, as Mrs. Williams indicated, greater financial commitments by
local and State edutation agencies.

In my testimony, you will see that sliding scale from 90-10, 80-
20, 60-40 and then if you could look at the last 2 years of the legis-
lation, holding it at 50-50.

We agree with the State plan format. It has been functional for
your State and the other 56 States and territories for a number of
yeays, and certainly through the participatory .planning process
bpgs about involvement in short- and long-range planning at the

te level.

Secretary Bell wants some discretionary funds in.the old 309 cat-
egory, and our association is on pubhc record with him in support
of that discretionary effort. However, in discussing this with many
of our colleagues, we would like to look at a trigger mechanism for
that so that immediately those 5 percent or whatever percent of
them it might be would not come off the top offthe State grant pro-
gram.

So we are asking you to look at a trigger mechanism that once
we get at $125 million level for the act, then the trigger would be .
affectuated and the Secretary could then take between 2 and 5 per— &,
cent of that, once we reach that level. '

We were at 122.6 in 1980. We need to get back to that 48vel in
light of the tremendous needs that we have.

In the authorization for appropriation, Secretary Bell indicated
that they were holding a $100 million level. We would like to see -
the authorizatjon for the appropriation in your legislation actually
use the consumer. price index and start with a floor and then grad-
uate that, at least on the consumer price, index figures that we put
together in 1980.

Recognizing your time'commitment and some time for Mr Ven- -
tura, we will continue to work diligently with your staff, with
David and with Polly who have been exceptional supporters for us
and that open door policy has really affectuated some dialog and
will continue to do that as you put this leglslatlon together to serve
some 61 million adults in-this country.

Thank you, Senator.

Senator Starrorp. Thank you very much, Dr. Eyre

[The prepared statement of Dr. Eyre follows:)
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' ’ REAUTHORY ZATION OF THE ADULT EDUCATION ACT

Chairman Staf{orq and members of the Subcommittee, 1 am Gary Eyre,
Executive Director of the American Association for Adult and Continuing
Education. On behalf of our Board of Pirectors and nearly 8,000 mcmbe;s of the
Association, I appreciate this Opport;nity to present testimony concerning the
reauthorization of the Pederal Adult Education Act (P.L. 91-230, as amended).

Since 1965, a significant effort has been made by the Federal
Government, state education agencies, local jurdsdictions, the private sector
and voluqfee;s to address the problem of basic education skill development for
adults. The adult education effort under provisions of P.L. 91-230, as
amended, is without doubt one of the soundest dollar investments the Federal
Government has ever made in the education arena. I base my eval;ation of the
program from the perspective of 25 yearg of experience in this program as a
local administrator, State Director of Adult Education, the former Execut;ve
Director of the National Advisory Council on Adult Educatiou, and presently as
Director of the American Association for Adult and Continuing Education.

In the 19 years since 1965, the program's initial year, more than $1
billion has been appropriated to the Heates for provision of basic education
opportunities for adults through twelfth grade competency for out-of-school .

adults sixteen years of age and older. Under this cooperative partnership
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cffort, funds are allocated to the states on the basis of a formula contained
in the legislation. Attached (Appendix A) are the allotments for FY84 and FY85
for each of the states. l,ocal projects, to be conducted by local education
agencles and public or pr;va!e nonprofit agencies, organizations, and
institutions, are approved by.the State education agency on the basis of need
and resources available. LS
The Federal adult education program has been most meaningful and one of
this nation’s soundest human and financlal commitments. Unfortunately, the
needs for adult basic education, which were identified initially by Congress as
categorical in nature, hgve not markedly diminished in spite of the record of
accomplishments. The numbers of adults needing and seeking adult basic
education and literacy resources continues to swell. The 1980 censSus report
identifted 61 million adults over age 16 having less than the completion of
secondary education. 23 million adults are functionally {lliterate, according
to the April 26, 1983 feport, A Nation at Risi,by the National Commission on
. Excellence in Education. .
Illiteracy makes us all losers. An illiterate adult earns 42 percent
less than a high school graduate. Amer{ican industry wants employeces with basic
literacy skills. One-fifth of our nation's adults cannot make informed -
decislons because they caunot READ. Adults are wage earners, adults are
consumers, voters, policy makers and parents. No longer 1s a child-centered

educational system sufficient to meet the educational needs of each member of

society.
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Few can argue that education should not be the responsibility of the
individual state. However, certain problema are evident across all atates and
create the need for a concentrated effort geith a National and Federal priority
for solving prublems of concern to all st:SLs. Our nation's educational system
was bullt upon the assumption that a free and enlightened electorate could be

-

developed through cducation. As we have grown as a nation, demands for an
enlarged educatlional system have grown likewise. More and more we are
accepting the realization that learning is a continuous lifelong process and
that there must be a comprehensive system that provides for the education of
adults. Equality of educationnl‘opportunity is & right to which all Americans
can aspire. A slignifficant part of that opportunity must be directed at the
flliterate adult or marginally educated persons beyond compulsory sch%;} age.

As this Subcommittce develops leglslq}lon for the reauthorization of the
Adult Education Act, our Association recommends counsideration of the following
amendments to the present Act: o,
e National Data Pancl

e 90/10 match sllding scale -

1. 90/10
2. 80/20
3% 60/40
4. 50/50
5. 56/50

98

%,



b6

Page 4

. Elimination of the maintenance of effort

State Plan format

Discretionary set aside with trigger
X

State and local administrative costs

Authorizatlon for appropriate base using the Consumer Price

Index (CPI)

Percentum for institutionalized persons
Percentum for equivalency certificate program
National and State Advisory Councils

Eli{mination of sections 311 - 316 - 317 - 318

In addition to the specifics of these eleven Items, 1 am prepared to

react to the proposed Bill submitted to the President of the Senate by

Secretary Bell on February 13, 1984.

The Association and any one of our seven divisions or 41 program units

including the National Council of State Directors of Adult Education would be

pleased to submit local and individual state supportive documentation

concerning the Adult Education Act operation and the neced to sustain a National

effort providing adult basic education and secondary adult education,

opportunities for millions of adults in our nation.
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Senator Starrorn. Now, Mr. Ventura, we would be glad to hear
from you. . :

Mr. VentTura. Thank you, Senator. 1 appreciate the opportunity
to present testimony on behalf of the council. In preparation of this
testimony, the council scheduled nine national hearihgs on the re-
authorization of the act. Approximately 200 knowledgeable wit-
nesses testified before the council at those hearings.

We have considered the points raised in both formal testimony
and informal conversation and have analyzed and debated the
merits of those points. On the basis of those deliberations we have
developed the following recommendations.

The council strongly urges the reauthorization of the Adult Edu-
cation Act. To this end, the council has developed the following rec- -
ommendations. During the several national hearings conducted by
the council, the desigrfition of special populations within the act
was commented upon with great frequency.

Nearly 80 percent of those commenting on special populations
called for their elimination from the act. The council, therefoge,
recommends specific references to designated populations be elimi-
nated.

Three arguments were consistently advanced by those who com-
mented on this issue. First, the existing legislation 1s intended to
serve all adults 16 years of age or older who have neither a high
school degree or its equivalency and are no longer required to be in
school. .

Second, the needs of special groups can be addressed through in-
dividual State plans. Third, references to special populations fre-
quently result in duplication of effort.

As currently written, references to special populations include
section 311, Special Projects of the Elderly; section 316, Improve-
ment of Educational Opportunities for Adult Indians; and section
318, Adult Education Programs for Adult Immigrants.

Section 306, part (bX11) of the act requires that special assistance
be given to the needs of persons with limited English proficiency by
providing a bilingual adult education program of instruction in
English to the extent necessary to allow such persons to progress
effectively through the adult education program in the native lan-

‘guage of such persons.

As presently written, the act results in program cost increases In
direct proportion to the number of different nationalities in a com-
munity. Virtually all those who addressed this issue to the council

“cited the lack of qualified instructors in several languages as an ad-

ditional obstacle to satisfying the bilingual requirement.

It is the council’s recommendation that all references in the act

to bilingual education be eliminated and replaced with references
to instruction in English as a second language or English for speak-
ers of othey languages. .
. Classes in English as a second language have consistently met
the needs of those adult students not conversant in English yet de-
sirous of developing those literacy skills necessary to progress ‘fec—
tively through adult education programs. ’

In the opinion of the council, such a change would not only be
endorsed by the overwhelming majority of adult educators but
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would more accurately reflect the educational and programmatic
requirements of individual communities. -

With respect to section 307, payments, the council recommends
an increase in the State share of expenditures from 10 percent to
20 percent of the total and a decrease in the Federal share from 90
percent to 80 percent of the total expenditures.

The council forwards this recommendation with the understand-
ing that such an increase in State expenditures would occur gradu-
ally over a specified period of time, perhaps 3 to 5 years, and that
the States requirement of maintenance of effort be retained.

Section 309, “Research Development, Dissemination, Evaluation
and Information Clearinghouse”, has consistently received signifi-
cant attention by those commenting to the council. In our opinion,
there is an overwhelming need for the Department of Education to
develop uniform, standardized reporting procedures for adult edu-
cation program data from the States.

The great majority of adult educators and administrators insist
that the collection of standardized data is not a burden. In fact, to
the contrary, the collection of standardized data assists the States
in evaluating program effectiveness.

Regardifyg section 312, State advisory councils. The council finds
the existing language unnecessarily proscriptive. In order to reducg
the restrictive nature of the existing legislation and encourage
greater flexibility at the State level, the council recommends that
elimination of the majority of this section as well as the rewording
of part (bX2) to read “Such a State advisory council shall advise the
State agency to carry out the responsibility of the act.”

With respect to section 313, the National Advisory Council on
Adult Education. The council recommends part (b) to be reworded
to read: ‘

The' council shall consist of 15 members, a majority of whom shall be comprised of
persons knowledgeable in business, industry and other endeavors in which adults
are gainfully employed. Such council shall include persons knowledgeable in the

field of education, State and local school officials and other persons having special
knowledgd and experience or qualifications with respect to adult education.

The “Council bases this recommended rewording on the sincere
desire to insure the broadening of council membership beyond the
educational community.

Although I have not commented on all the council’s recommend-
ed changes, I would direct your attention to the copy of the exist-
ing legislation with all the council’s recommendations clearly out-
lined which has been included with this testimony.

In developing these recommendations, it has been the intention
of the National Advisory Council to insure the integrity of the act
and to promate the most effective and efficient utiliﬁtion of Feder-
al resources. .

[The prepared statement of Mr. Ventura follows:]
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INATIONAL ADVISORY COUNCL ON ADULT EDUCATION

Mr. Chairman and Members of the Subcommit tee:

1 am Rick Ventwra, Exccutive Director of the
National Advisory Council on Adult FEducation. I appreciate
the opportunity to represent the Council and to present
testimony on the reauthorization of the Adult Education Act.
My comments will be brief and to the point.

The Council has devoted considerable time and
eftort toward a thorough and thoughtful analysis of the Adult
Education Act. Numerous site visltations and countless
conversations with adult educators, administrators and
students over the qut two years have familiarized this
Councill with the programmatic impact of the existing
legislation. In preparation of this testimony, the Council
scheduled nationwide nine hearings on the reauthorization of
the Act. Approximately 200 knowledgeable witnesses testified
before the Council at those hearings. The Council has
considered the points raised in both formal testimony and
informal conversation. We have analyzed and debated the
merits of those points and have, on the basis of those
deliberations, developed ;N3 following recommendations which

. we respectfully submit for consideration.

425 TIh STRELT. N.W_/ PENNSYLVANIA SLDG. / SINTE 32 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20004 (202) 374-2892
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The Council strongly urges the reauthorization of
the Afglt Education Act. To this end, the Council has
developed the following recommendations which embody changes
of two types. The first categery refleEtQ changes of a ._
technical nature or changes designed t¢ enhance clarity, to
simplify the language of the Act, and to emphasilze basic
educational opportunities and skills. FQr example,
references 1n the Act to the lfommissioper“ be changed to
read the "secretary". .

The second category includes changes of a more
substantive nature. Durin§ the several national heamngs
conducted by the Council, the designation of speclal
populations within the Act was commented upon with great
frequency. Nearly 80% of those cgmmenting on spec1af
populations called for their eliminatign from the Aet.
Specifically, the wast majority of adulg/éZucators with whom ~
we spoke regarding this issue strongly advocated the
e}iminatioq of references to special populations, The
Council, therefore, recommends specific references to
designated populations be eliminated. Three arguments were
consistently advanced by those tho commented on the issue:

a. The existiﬁg legislatioh is intended to serve all
T adults, sixteen years of age or older who have
neither a high school degree or its equivalency

and are no longer in s%hool or requlred to be in

school.
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&
b. The needs of special groups'can:be addresscd

through individual state plans. ' ' ,

C. References to special populations frequently_
result in duplication of effort.

As current]y/written, ;eferences to spectral
populations include: Section 311, "Special Prngkts_of the
Elderly"; Section 316, "Improvement of Educétional
Opportunities for Adult }ndians"; Section 318, "Adult -
Educat 1on Prograﬁ for Adult Immigrants."” ?

Section 306, (b)(ll) of the Acl reqﬁ}res that,
"speclal assistance be given to the needs of persons with
limited English proficiency by providing a bilinqsal adult
education program of instruction in English, and t the
extent ngcessary to allow such persons to prggress
effectively through the adult education program 1n the native
language of such persons....". As presently written, the Act
resul{s i1n program cost increases 1in direct proportion to the
number of different nationalities in a community. Virtually,
all those who addressed this issue fo the Council sighted the
lack of qualified instructors 1n several languages as an
additional obstacle to satisfying the bilingual requirement.

It is the Council's recommenda(ioﬁ that all
rgferences in the Act to "bilingual education" be elim{na(ed
and replaced with references to instruction in "English as a

—~

second language" or "English for speakers of other

languages™”.

e
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Classes conducted 1n English as a second language have
.. consistently met the needs of those adult students not

> "¢onversant in English, yet desirous of developing those

- literacy skills necessary to progress effectively through

) .

- adult education programs, In the opinion O6f the Council,
such a change would not only be endorsed by the overwhelming
majority of adult educators but would more accurately refloect

N - !

the educational and programmatic requirements of i1ndividual

comhunitles.
- %
o1

With respect to Section 307, "Payments", the
“Council recommends an indrease. 1n the State share of
expendituras from 10% to 20% ol va total and a decrcase 1n
the federal share from 90% to 80% of total expenditures.
’ <
The Council forwards thas recommendation with the
understanding that such gn increase in state expenditures

s
would occur gradually over a specified period of taime,

perhaps 3 to 5 years, and that the states requirement to

maintain effort be retained.
Section "31)9, "I}es'earch, Development,

Dissemination, Evaluation and Information Clearinghouse”, has
coﬁglstently recerved significant attention by those

.’ qommogtlnq to the Council. 1In thé opinion of the Council,
'.~£here is an_  overwhelming need for the Department of Education
%0 develop uniform, standardized reporting procedures for

adult education program data from the states. The great

majori}y of adult educators and administrators insist that

-r
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the collection of standardized data 1s not a burden. in

fact, to the contrary, the collection of standardized data

assists the states 1n evaluating« program effectiveness.
,Regarding Sec}ion 312, "“"State AdvisoryECounchsH

;he Councal finds- the existing lapguage unnecessarily

.

* prescriptive. 1n order to reduce the riftrictive nature of
the exi1sting leglslatxén and encourage gfeater flegibllxky at
the statce leved, the Council recommends the eliminatiog of

. the majority of this section as well. as a rewording of (b)(2)

to read, "Such a State Advisory Councif shall advise the

state agen&y to carry out the responsibility of the Act.”

AL thas poi;t, the Couﬁcxl has 1ncluded wigh this
testimony a copy of the existing legislation with specafic
notations reflecting the Council's recommended changes.

With respect to Section 313, "The National
Advisory Council on Adult Education”, the Council recommends
* (b} be Eggorded to read, "The Councal shall.consist of

fifteen members a majority of whom shalllge compriséd of
persons kn¥wledgeable in business, industry and other
endeavors 1n which adults are gainfully employed. Such
Counc&] shall 1ncllude persons knowledgeable in the field of
education, state land local school off&cials, and other

-~ persons having gpecial knowledge and experience or
s _

qualifications with respect to adult education.”
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The Council bases this recommended rewording on a-

sinCere desire to ensure the broadening of Council membership
- ,
beyond the educational community.

.

Lastly the Council recommends under Section 315,
"Appropriations Authorized", that such sums as may be

ne&essary for each succeeding year of the life of the

.

reauthorized Act be authorized to be appropriated.

Although-1 have not commented on all the Council's

recommended changes, I would once again call your attention
{ v

to the 1ncluded copy of the existing legislation with- the

‘Council"s recommendations clearly outlined.

In developing these recommendations, 11 has been
the intention,of the Council to assure the integrity of the
Act. and to promote the most efficient and effective

utilization of federal resources.
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- The Adult Educatlon Act ¥

National Advieory Oouncll on Adult Educetion

425 13th Street, N.W., Suite #323

Washington, D. C. 20004

202/376-8892

Subetitute "Secretary" for “Cosmissioner" and “Department of Fducation® for
“Department of Health, EBducation, and Welfare."™

COMMENTS
The Aduk Ldvcation Act '

Shact Nike
Sec 301 This titke may be ciled =n the )
“Adt Education Act”?

Ssninmons of Purpess

Soc 30I It s the wf thin tithe to
—M'ﬁfn%nmmu Tor adults T Toffer basic

and 10 encourege the salablishmant of
prugrams of sdult education that will— — .
1) enable all sdulte 1o acquire basiclelllls, —educational
ok
[¢]] mLh sdulte -M 0 donn 19 continue
v thair gpducation 1o at least the level of
complstion of secondary scheol. snd
(3) make avellable te adults U manns o
[ AT WTToidWe B o~ " baslc
become mory oyatle productva and \ and educat ion "
tasponsible citixens.

Dafinitions
Bec 303 A vard W this titte— -
(a) The term “adult” means any h\dhridul

who has attained U ags of sixtean

(b} Tha tarm “adult educstion” mesna
Pervices OF Instruction below the nllm Tovel
{as d d by Uw C X foe
adults who—

{1} Iach suffcient astary of baslc
sducalional slulle to enabla them to functien
elfactvaly tn sotioty of who do ncd have o
certificals of graduation from o schoel
Pproviding svcondary education snd who have
w0t achievad on #quivalant level of
sducatica and

(3] are mol cuarenly required to be el
0 achools. .

(=) The term “aduli basic adwcotion™ maane
o3ult educationior sdwlis whom Tablliy o~~~ be low the high school level
ok, nld o vn’lln lha English languege
of thatr
M.rym'sniuﬁﬁi‘l T T increase thelir educaclon or
commansusels with thelr mi ANllry. -

#1gned to help aliminate swch
1ha level of educotion
with & view 1o

them batier sbia te meet thais
whponsibilives
{d) The trre "Commistloner™ mesns the
Commiselons” of Educstion.
(e} Tha terms “Community schoo! pragram™
& pregram Ln whieh a public building. N
including but met Lamited 1o o public
rhmentary of secondary schond e o
temmunity sr juslor college, 10 wiad e 0 ,

Phd
>
0
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ity ceatar op d i confunct]
with other growps ia the communily. g
eommunlty oigenizations. nnd locel
gevernmsatal sgenciss. to previde
sducational, recreations! cultwal and olbet

sommunity (hal canter sarven ia aconrdance
with the aeeda. intermats, and concerms of
$a) cosmunity
(N Tha term “Jocal sducational sgency™
means A public boasd of sducation or olher
E'Nl( suthonity begally constiteted within a
ate for eithar admintatretive conwel o0

di of public 0l y ot dary
schools i a city. county. township. scheo!
district of elher political subdivisom of »
Btate of such combination of school districts
oF COUBiLEn a8 BIY ncor\u.d e Stute saan
administretive ..c:x or 1ta public
slerseniary or secondary schosls axcept that.
H there t a ssparals board or othar legally
constituted local authocity having

d centrel and & of adult
aducation tn public schools tharatn, such e
means vuch other beard or aythority

(9) The terve “Stata” includes the Dstrici of
Columbis the Commansealth of Pusrtd Rico
and [excep) for the purposes of section
305{a)) Gusw. Ametican Samos, the Trust
Temtory of the Pacific lalands. the Novtban
Mariona lhlande and the Vigin lslands

(b} The term “S1ans educations) agency™
mrans Ut State board of education or sther
sgracy or officer primanly responsible for e
Binte suparvision of pubbe elementary and
secondary schools. or if thare o a saparate
State agency of officer pnmarlly responaible
for nrmnon of adult education in public
schools then such spency o officer may bs
designated for (e purposs of ks nide by
Covernor ot by Stets law I no agesncy ar
officar qualifies under the'
sentence. guch term shall ma:

Ty
() e orm “inatitution of higher
oducation” means say such Lastitution 88
delined Uy section W01(s) of Be Elsmantary
snd Secondary Educalion Act of 1088

Cranis s Stetve

Sec 304 [a) The Commissioner ba
suthorized (o muks Fante to States. which
Mave Stots plans approved by him under
section 308 for e pwposes of tua section b0,
poy thae Frderal sdare of the cost of (1) the
setabliskmenl or sxpanslon of gdult basic

OOHENTS

re



COMMENTS

sducetion progrems 1o be canied aut by leca)
aducotiana] agrrcies and by public s private
meo profil sgeatiag, organixalons. and
- a04 [2) the eotablishment o
expansion of sdull education progrems te be
carvind oul by local aducations) s and
¥y public a¢ private monpeofit
u.:nuuw. and u...mm."c'::
pravided under this srclion 1o Siates to carry
ot the propews desunbed in the G‘ud.m.
i of
an

sentence may ba carried sul by p
rlulo profit agencie. o7y d
iona only if the agpbeable local -

sducstional egency hae been conaalied with
snd has Bsd ap OPPOITURITY 1o commenl on
Use appheation of such agincy orysnization.
or tnsttution The Siate sducationnl ageacy
shell not approve any spphicalios unlesy
ssswed that such consulishon bes taken
place Such application shall contala a .
dercription th. cooperslive arrangernentis
that hove beea mads to dalivar nervicer lo
adult students

{b) Not ware Uhan 20 par centum of
funds granted 12 any State under subseciion
{n} for uny Racel yeas shall be used for the
sduceuon of insutubonakied tndividusla
Allounent for Adult Educetion

Sac. 303 {a) From the wwue avellebls for
purposes of secion 304(s) for the face! yeor
ending lune 30 1972 and lor any succeeding
Bsca! yaar the Commiesioner ehel} sllot [1)
»od more thea ] per centwn thereof among
Guem. American Samoa. U Trust Tamitory
of the Pacific hlande the Nosthern Merians
Lslands. end the Virgin Islands according to
thalr respecve neede for eseistance wnder
such section. and (1) $130.000 10 each S1ste

%0 wach Stete an amount which hesrs the
same ralic to ph remainder as the number
of ndulie who 4o not bave a cartificaw of
waduation lrom a school providing
secondary sducation [or ity squivalent) and

who are not nUly required to be lled .
in schools In sech Siate brera to the nusber
of such adulis tn sli States From 13 sume
avaflable ler pusposes of section 30¥a) lor -
e Docal your ending June X0 1970 and the
flacel yuar. tbe Comnissioner

shall make allotments W socordance with
aectian 3084 ) of the Adull FEducation Act of
1908 90 o sffect on Juns 30 .

(%) Tha portion of any Ste1s's alletment
wnder eubsection (8) for a fiscal yass which
e Comraissioner determioes will sol be
requirsd for the period wch altatesent 0
svallabla for carrytng ou! e Stata Mon
spproved under this nle shell be avsiable
for restistment from tee te ms. b8 such
dates durlng such period as the
Comrmlastones sholl ix. to othar Statse b

N

Brase Lusd t
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dan bo the originel allotmuents o such
::mu-‘wwhoclw-(.)hndpu.ht =

with such prapertioaste ssnoun! for sny of

ok othor S1sies buing reduced e the gxtent

® anconds 1he sum which the Cammisslonss

wslimatos such Siate needs end will be sbie

¥ wos for such perisd for ol ite

Fote plan approved wrder this title. sad the

seta} of wuch redustions shall be wimiderty

reallatied among the Siates whae -
prop e are 1t ve reduced

Aay aconnt rvallottad 10 & State uader Lhis

wubrection during n yest shall b desmad

part of 118 nllobmant under subvection (] for

such yoor

Ssate Plans

Sec 308 (a) A B10te shall be akigible o

Teceive fts nllotment undet pection 308 Uf— -3

(1) 1t has ou file with the Commlsstonar b

geners! State apphication under section 438 of

the Ceneral Education Provisions Act and
{2) it Bas submitivd te the Commisslons ol
such tmes {nel more wently s one
evary. 5

Commineloner shall prescride a State plen
meating the requirements of subsecbon (b))
) A Szete plan under Uus ke shall—
1) o2t forth @ program for the wse of Aunde
provided under thia title o cerry oul the
PWPOre? plaird in sactivo 302 with respect o
oll segments of the wdult pepulation In the

Btate, *
sates of
(2] provide for the sdministraton of the
progrem by e State educations] agency:
3] dascribe the procedures Uhe State will
wie 10 Wpure 1hal n rarryung owl euch
program there will be adeguatdconadfioBon, ~ "7 ™ and reciprocal
rooperation. and coordination smong the
Btate aduc atlonsl sgency. Biale manpomver
seTViCE Cound.s Siele occupational
Infermation systems. and siber agenches.
Srganizenions. and institutons In the Siete
which operate empléymant end taining
programe or othet educetionsl of breining
progrema for edults and for coordination of .
Programes carmied on uader this tite with
- wihar programw. including reeding
Improvement piogrems. designed Lo provide
reading lnstrection for adults carried on by
Biste and locel agencien.
14) Wentify (A) the reeds of the populstics
of (e S1ate for vervices authorized wndes thia
B0, {E; the athar resourdus in the State *
avaflable to mest hose needs. ond (C) tha
goals the S1ate will soek bo achieve in
meating those merds over the period coversd
by o plan
{81 provide thet such agency will make
avalledls not 1o exceed 30 pos contur of the
Siste's allounsnt for programe of squivelency
for 8 cortificate of podustios boma
secondary school

- T fve

e
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mpqmlmﬁhW uniform reporting procedures that assure

S assure pioper dsbursement of and
sccounting for Pederal funds paid he Stale
wnder this tthe (including such funds pard by
the Seate W Jocal sducsUonal agencies snd
public o7 private nonprofit sganclas.
organizations. and InsUtutiapa)

{7) describe the means by whiththe
delivery of adult sdutauon yervices will be

of higher od: publc bralth auth
artipoverty aros. 45d commwnity
sgardsabona

o<ribe e mrans by which

local dlanpower sad
nlstves of
TodL 3

whan arese with

(9) dracnbe the aHoite 10 b undertshen by
the State wzﬂ‘ﬂ_-lm«-h.u{ e

aubaastian programa through Mexble course
Hbedules convenient loceuans sdequate
transporiahon. and meeting child care needn

(10} provide that specis) emphasts be given
%o adult basic educotion programs excepl
where such needs are shown o hava bean
mat

(11) provide thet -rod-) sssjetance be
piven to the needs of parsons with bisvied
Engtiah proficiancy (us defined 1 pection
yo3{a} of uile V11 of the Elamentary ».

Secondary Educsuion Act of 1988 8Ly
mvl&r&w-n'wmw

0 the extent
mun? 10 sllow such preacns to progress
sftecuvely through the sdult educstion
piogram. w-ahe aorive language of sech

{12) demonatrate that the spactal
educations] needs of edult Lmmiganta in the
$tate have been snacmined and providedor,
o ianpl o) aduis adh ood

(13) se! forth he Tiens by which the State
will evaluate the quality of propossls rom
focal sgendes. organizaticns. and
iratitutiona, asd

ERIC
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broadened

—— e

P

describe the means by which representatives f{rom
the public and private sector are lavolved in

the develapment and implementation ol the plan,
especially the expansion of the dellvery of adult
education services by cooperation and collaboration
with those public or private agencies,

and oxganizations,

institutiona, .

" rattract ‘adults, particularly those requiring adult
basic education, to programs to be otfercd and to

xasist

their participation in such

“wnd those who speak other languages
" "T“English as a sccond language
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{14) provede euch fisthes infurmation and
s nehe C mey by

tegulation requue includang in‘amation
stgerding b aetent to whach thy goals of the
prowrem have been achueved duing the
precoding Whres yenrs

{c) The Comousecart shell not Ginally
duepprove any Siate plan subm.ied under
thie itle of any vod.hcanon ereo! without
Liret aflerding the Stete yduca ronn) agency
reasonatile notice and cppotrunty foc a
Maring
Paoyments

B4c 207 {3} The Frderal share of
eapeaditures 1o camy out » Srete plan shall
bs perd from & State’s allotment svadedis for
granta to that State The Feders! Jbhere shall

o oY (e €osl of carrylng oul

the State o prograrma. excapt that wilh svapact
1o Guam. Amencan Samos the Vurgtn
lelende the Nosthera Martane bilands and
e Trust Temitory of the Pacific 1s o e
Federal share sball be 100 pet canhum

(bl No peyment shall be made 1o any Siete
from te atlotment for eny Kerel yesr unless
the Commieesonet hads that of eflont
per etudent or the arount eveideble for
sxpenditwe by such Srate Jor edult education
trom non Fedecal sources for e preceding
Recal yrar woe not tees thap yurh fiecal effors
per student or auch amouns avesteble for
enpenditure for such purposes from such
sowces during the second preceding Becal

dsa Ha

¥y Dkl holile

S : v the Fedorat
g anyp
share.

Operation of State Plons. Heorings and
Judscral Review

Sec 308 (0] Whenevet e Cornmissioner
after remsonsbie nouce and oppartunity for
heonng te the State cducations! egens
admmimstenng u Siate plen approved under
this ude finds thet—~

(1] be Stete plan hen besn 00 changed that
R nolonget compliss with the proviniens of
seclion JON o

(2)1n the adminiatration of e plan theer 16
# feilwre fo comply substantialiy with any
#uch provison. the Commivesoner ¢hall nofify
#uch Stete sgency that po fusher payroenis
will by made 16 the State undec this Utle (or
in hia duscretion. thas furthet payments 3o the
State will b kenited 10 programe undes or
Foriiony of the State plan not affected by
#uch lnshure) unol be 19 setiafied Bat hare
will 2o longer be any failwe to comply Unul
be 10 00 setinfied. no hurthes Peyments tnay be
made 10 such State under iy tle (or
Paymenty abatl be Jimited to programs under
&1 portions of thy Stetr plen not ellected hy
wuch failure)

72
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T {b) A Susre educancns! sgency direntinfied
wilh a final s<Lon of the Commsr.aner wnder
#ection 206 of s.0secUon () of this secuon
may apesl 1o the Unjted Suates court of
sppeale for the crcuit in which the Stais to
Jocsted. by hiling a peuifidn with such gourt
withiy sixty deys slier such final sction A
cony of e peuucn shall be forthwith
ansrsilied by the clesk of 1he cowt to the
ce3i0ne7 OF any officer draignated by
him for that purpose The Commireioner
thereupon shell file ta the courtPhe recosd of

action. 8s provided un sachi
United States Cods Upan ihing of such
pehition. the cowrt shall
affirra (e aclion of the
o481t aside in whols or in perl temporenly
or permanenlly. bul ualil (Be Aling of tbe
record. tha Communsionss ey modify oc set
asrde bie order The Nodings of e -
Commlssianyr s fo the fecis. H supported by
subsranuel evidence. shall be conclusive. bet
the court, for good cause shown may remand
the care ta the Commissionar to take furthes
evidence. and Lhe Commissioner may
thereupon mahe mrw or modified Andings of
fact and ;ay modify My pracicus scion and
#hall file 1o 1he count the record of the furthar
Procerdings Such new or modified Bodings
of fact oholl Uhewire be conclusive if
supporiad by subrtanhs! avidencs Ths
jodgment of the cowt alfuming or setung
#e1de tn whole or ParL any acbion of the
Commlsnioner shell be finel. subject to the
revisw by the Supreme Coutt of the United
Staies upon certiorert of certification as
provided in set tion 1254 of tile 28 Unlted
Sistes Code The commancament of
proceedings under this subsection shall noL
wuniver so specilically ordered by Uhe cowt
opurate s & otey of tha Commienoner'e
acton

Resvorch Development Drassanivatron
Evohsaiion. end Information Clearvghouse

Bec 200 (aX1) Subject to appropriations
wider this section, the Commissiogsr shall
duvctly and tkrough grante and contracte
with public snd private monprofi sgencisa,
Insututions, and organliations, carry oul a
prOFem—

{A) 1o develop new and promising
approaches and (inovative methodr which
#10 designed (0 address those problecis and
which may have national significance or be
ol apeciel value {n mur‘ elfective
programs wader this Act Including coe-year
ante la Siates 1o plan for the wxpansion of
Charle aystome for the uouvery of gdult
sducation services,

{B) 1o detarning. using sppeepriate
sbjectiva svaluation eritens. which projecta
and approaches assisrd under clause (A}
#8ud unders pection 310 of this Act have
achisved Uvelr srsted goals and are capabls
of achloving comperable lavgle of
affectivensss at additionsl locations snd

73
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,q..C..-x..u Hewughont e aiom
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wethods pectaining bo adult basic sducelion
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COMMENTS

~ to improve “efficiency of delivery and avold

duplication and unnecessary expense,

Mm-ulnﬂuumm7—\us well as current research,

Mmmgmww\m
the public Information pattalaing bo the
sducanion of sdults, those approsches snd
methods of sducaling sdults which are sl

‘Mn and ways of ceordinating sdult

pragr with mang and
o

e S
owngh granis ond contracts with public snd
pm.lc nmdn mm:m sad

o ofecth

ol
n-n-mducudun&v sactisn 304 of this
A

5] In sddhtion ¥ the responsibilives of the
Duewctor tion 908 of tha Cenerel
Education Pre! Actinod subject 0
appreprittions under this saction. e
Directer of the Nations! Institute of
Kducation, in consultation with the
Cammissioons. shall directly and through
proats snd conitraciy wilh publc and private

carry sul & program lo oendsct ressarch sa
e specis! maads of individuals requiiag
#dult sducation

{c) There ore authorised to be appropriated
for the purpores of this saction PRS00 fur—

Saplombasrdi-3iSi-oad 33 000.000 for each
oucoeeding fiacal ysar prios to October 1,
a3 1 9§ 5.

Use of Fundh for Special Experimental
Demonsirolion Froyects and Teochor
Treiring

Sec 310 Of the funds allotted to & Biste
wnder section 308 (of a Nscal yuar.
4hon 10 pot contum shall be uped for—

()] 1 projects whick will be carried
oulin rance of s puwposes of this litle,
and which—

lA) wvelve lh we dk\munn NM
[ ds for

\§ pervona of
Emited Engliah-speaking abulry aystema,
matsrisle o programe which may have
Retiona) significence or be of specis! valus s
promoting affective programe under this i,
-

(B) nvelve programs of sdult sducation
including educatios for pargons of kmited
Raglish-epeshing ability. v-hk.‘l‘"l:rn ol
sommunity schoo) programs. oul in
Sceperation with other Federsl fudevally
sasisied, Siate. or lecal programs which have
wweval yndu ] m.n. a

ﬁrebkm“‘yanwwlllcduusud
(2) ainiag persons angeged, or preparing

10 engage. ab porecant! in programs designed
1 carry ayt the purposes of this His

- -

N By using uniform reporting procedures, the
Secretary

~ to exceed N

v L
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Projects for the Kiderly
311 {s) The Commlssionar b
0 make onts te State and locad

ncans Acl of 1983,
RNeir Advisory Councily
Bec 312 {s) Any Stats which receives

maintaln @ Siste sdvisery council or may
dusignate and maiataio an enitting Siste
sdvivory council, whish.

d

Jarrona .
ntativa of the penors) public.
lllfﬂlﬂr'.ﬁ:‘lwm-’d‘_“ shall advise the state agency in carrying out the

provaribed by responsibilities of this Act.

4
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t Bhaly Aunctions under thus section

Natiwnal Advisory Council on Adull
Fducatron
Suc 313 (8} The Prasidsot shall eppolat a
Nauonal Advisory Council on Adult
i. Education (Rerminafisr tn this secUon relerred
to as the “Council "}
{b) The Councl! shall consist of hiiean

membeanl ke thak fotheaniestpoosthle N a majority of whom shall be comprised by persons

Council shall mast iniially at the call of the
Commissionar and slect lrom Its number 8
chsumen The Councll will Bare
the ¢call of the chaiman. but not
thar twice 8 ysar Subject to saciion 448(b) of
the Gansral Education Provisiens Act tha
Coundci! shall continue o exdst untid Oclober

1. 104

(] The Council shell advise the
C lonar in the Preparation of ganerel
regulanons and with reapect to policy matters
0riing (n the admirustration of tus litle.
Incleding paliciss and ures governilng
the approval of S1ate
and polictes to sliminate duphication. snd ¥
sffectusts the coordination of programs wpder
thss ttle and other programs offering sdult
sducetion activities and servioes.

Q
ERIC -
A

4

knavledgeable in business, industry, and other
endeavors in which:adults are gainfully employed.
Such tCouncil shall include persons knowledgeable

In the field of education, state and local

public school officials, and other persouns having
special knowledge and experience, or qualificatfons
with respect to adult education.

(.

¢
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{d) The Councl) shall review the
sdministenion and eflachvdness of programs
wndar this Utle maks recommendations with
ruspect tharvta. and nieke annual irporte to
e President of tts Andings end
recommends tions (includng
recommandstions for changes In this title and
other Federal laws relatmg 10 adult sducstion
acliviLes ond nr\lhit Presidant shall
trenomit each such re te the Congrres
Sogethat with has comments and
recommendabonas The Sacretary of Health.
Educenon. and Wallare shell Coordinate the
work of the Council with that of othes relited -

advisory councila _\.)
Limitetion

See 313 No gant may by made wnder Gus
s lor any *ducuhional program_acunty. or
sarvice elated 10 a4CIaNIR NI LOR OF
religious wonhip or provided by a school or
department of divinuty For purposes of thie
seciion, e term “school o department of
diviruty " means in inslitution o a department
o7 branch of 40 tnetituuon whose program s
sprcifically for the education of students to
prepare them 1o breome maisters of raligion
#¢'10 amrer upon soms other religrous
vocalion. oF 1o prepare tam to teach
theologrcal subjects.
Approprretions Auvipor{ied
* gec 113 (8) Except saothenioe prow,
there sre suthonzad to b appro)

&X fos Diacsl yoar 1983 to catry
ons of thys Uile
¢ huther suthorixed to be
approprieed {or each such fincal yeor such
#ume not 1o encesd 3 per cantum of the
amnount appropnated pusuant 10 subsecbion
{o) for thevyee may beoet TY 10 pAY
the cost &1 the edmirusustoa end
developmeny of S1are plant and other
Achvitins reduwed pursuent to thus title The
amount provided (o a Siste under tus
substcnon shall not be |, &0 $30.00 for
any Bscal yoar excepy th u‘h sevount shall
ROt be lets then 325000 tn the Case chluam.
Aroerican Samce the Vugin latsndOthe

era Manans lslands snd the Trust
Territory of Ue Pacalic lalnada

Improvement of Educotional Opporivnities =
Adult Indians

ma [of Improving smployment and
wcational opportunities [or edult Indiume

\.

RIC
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*3ec. 315(a) The total amount of
approprimtions to carry odf the

Adult Education Acvt ghall not

excoaf] 5100,000,000 for each of -

the [iscal years 1982, 1%;3, and 1984.

For the purpose of carrying out this Act there
shall be authorized to be appropriated an amount
which equals the do_\lar amount commensurate with
the requirements of this Act for f{scal year
1985 and such sums as may be necessary for each
succeeding year. ’

¢
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late [A] the provisiens of Dasic hierecy —
wnitied 10 all sontiterate Indion aduhs,
] U previsiom of opperturuties e of)

9w ide fo1 basit purvey s and 1
avaluationd thereol 10 deline sccurately the

antont of obiems of iitarasy and Jack
of biph ¢
(3) to enc
mlormation o
svalustion of
peogtoms oay offer #ducationsl
tien o) 4 adults.
1 The G } io also suth d to
make grants o I*nn tibey lndiaa

nslitutions, and lydian orgeniveYons to
develop and establsh eduostivasl sarvices
and programs eptclically Btagned to
educsticast A fos

P PP
sdults.

tc) Toe G tohar s also suthorired to
wmake gronts to, snd cantracts with public
sgencien and natitvlioga and Indiun tntwra,

Jrantuncns. and organikstions lor—

(1) he daszminatiog of infomation
conceming edwcation] programa, services,
and resousces availapla 1 lodian sdulla,
including thadyol, and

12) the avalustionof the yilec svenans of .
fedarally ansnied gograma, in which Indues
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Senator Starrorp. Thank you very much, Mr. Ventura.

Dr. Eyre, let me ask you these questions. 1.3 million non-English-
speaking -immigrants enter the U.S. annually. Could you describe
briefly some of the programs developed by border States in particu-
lar to address the adult education challenge?

Dr. EYre. Senator Stafford, I think that in light of the sponsor-
ship and the referral agency contacts and locator services for immi-
grants that really the services are not solely or being provided by
the so-called border States, although Florida has a super communi-
ty outreach program with-its centers in health and employment,

that States even like Idaho, internal States,. have placement\pro-

- - grams, individual assessment for employment and educational eed

social service and educational training programs, it appears ﬁ me

thrusts. :

So, it is my impression over the last 19 years of the program that

I have been involved in it, that those needs of the immigrants and
the immigrant farm worker, even.if you will, are being assessed -
and met by the State and local genera{partnership program of the
act.
- So it is functioning quite well. But I think it is a misconcept that
the Floridas and North Dakotas and New Mexicos are the only
ones that handle the immigrants. Because of our placement service
now, the minute they hit the country, get the green card, they are
out in the Nation in the Indianas and the Idahos as well as the
border States. ,

But the program is doing a magnificent job in handling first the
individual needs, the training and employment needs, the social
service needs, and then education.

Senator Starrorp. Thank you.

In your testimony you mentioned you would like to see the 20-
percent cap on services fpr the institutionalized, maintained. We
have heard today that the Secretary believes that that should be
eliminated. Would you care to comment?

Dr. EYre. Thank you, Senator.

Public Law 94-142 takes educational services for handicapped in-
dividuals up to age 21 and people who are institutionalized up to -
that age. I often wonder what happens to someone with those-defi-
ciencies when they are 24 or whatever.

Well, they come into the adult education program. We would like
to continue a focus on the emphasis for institutionalized persons
because there is significant evidence out of even our programs in
Texas where we have 17 State penal institutions all in adult educa-
tion that adult basic education in those penal institutions has a
marked impact on, what Dr. Walden said, cutting down on recidi-
vism rates.

So, we would like to put 80 percent of the emphasis in the pro-
gram on the least educated and the most in need, and yet continue
to focus a spotlight of attention on those who are institytionalized,
both correctional and physically and mentally institutionalized.

So, we would like to see that retained, and personally from my
vantage point, I would also like to see that as a protective device so
that all the money could not be diverted to institutionalized per-
sons because of the pressure that that group may bring about, but

t least focus the spotlight on 20- and 80-percent split. :

w
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Senator Starroko. Thank you, sir.

Mr. Ventura, the Adult Education Act is viewed as a sucgessful
State and Federal venture. As the national spokesperson for adult
education organizations, what do you see as the most notable ac-
complishment under the act and what are your biggest remaining
challenges?

Mr. VENTURA. Thank you, Senator.

The most notable accomplishments clearly is the fine work being
done by the existing State programs. You commented earlier on
the numbers of individuals that participate annually in these pro-
grams.

Our council is very cognizant of that, and we are also supportive
of the President’s and the Secretary’s initiative on adult literacy.
With respect to the act itself, we feel, as Dr. Wadlen said, that if it
18 not broken, do not fix it. )

We think it is an excellent act. We have outlined a few changes
that hopefully can improve the administration of that act.

Senator STarrorp. For the committee, I want to express our ap-
preciation to both of you for being here and helping us as we start
on this job this morning.

Thank you very much. _

Dr %YRE. Thank you, Senator. ] N

Mr. VENTURA. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Senator STarForp. The subcommittee will now stand adjoyrned.

[Whereupon, at 12 noon, the subcommittee adjourned subject to
the call of the Chair.]
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